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PROCEEDINGS

EDMINISTRR‘I’IVE Law JULGE CQCH‘ERES: All
right, let's wry this again‘ Frackville, can you healr us?

MR. FEIGLEY: Yes.

JUDCE COCHERES: Thank you. Can you see us?

MR. FSIGLEY:'YéS.

JUDGE COCHERES: Good. Ms. Breslin in
Lltoona, can you see and hear us?
| M5, BRESLIN: Yes, to both.

JUDCE COCHERES: Ckay. We're waiting for you
to come up.  Ah, there you are.

Mr, Kazege, check in one mére Limg,

MR. KAZEZ: Yes, Judge; 1 hear you.

JUDGE COCEERES: Clkay, fine. Are we ready to
npen the record? |

Good mecrning, ladies and gentlemén, although:
to us 1in Harrisburg, it may seem like gcad afternoon. As
you all know by new, my name is Louis Cocheres and I am the
Administrative Law Judge assigned £o hear the matter of
Sandra and Georqe}?eigley‘veréus Verizon Select Services,
Incorporated atFCammission’Dscket No. C-20C43621.

We are here today by video ccrzfer’ence. We've
nad some what I generally call extreme video conference
recanical problems.  But we nave finally found a video

conference Center that works, and I'm delighted that we’re

COMMONWEALTH FEPORTING COMPRNY  (717; 761-7150
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able to finally start this hearing, albeit tnat we're about
an hour and 15 minutes late doing sc.

First, let me simply say to those
participants who are in Altoona, Dallas, Texas and
?rafkville, thanx you very much for your patience. We did
eve some people working very hard ;ﬁ this building trying
Lo give us some seori OFf connection, and after the third
conference room, we actualiy found some.

That beiﬁg said, do I have any administrative
matiters to deal with before I go on with the hearing?

{(No response)

JUDGE COCHERES: Hezaring none, the reason that
we’re here today is because Mr. and Ms. Feigley filed this
Cemplaint., As the Ccmpiainaﬁts, they have the burden of
proct and they will ke the first witnesses.

Mr . Feigley, baged on my experience with you
before, my assumption is trat you would like to be the first
witness. Am . r;ght,ysir?

MR. FEIGLEY: If 1%'s &ll right with you,
Judge Cocheres, since I have two institution witrnesses here
who undmubtébly have other things to do, why den't I
questior them first, oul of ~urn?

JUDGE COCHERES: That would be. ..

ME. FEICLEY: Is that all right with you?

JJUGE COCHERES: That is just fine. Who would

COMMUNWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7177 T61~7150
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you likﬁ‘tﬁ call first?

MR. FEIGLEY: Why‘don't I cail Amanda
Ashelman?

JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right. Ms. Ashelman,
would you raise your right hand?

Ahereupon, |
EMAKDA ASHELMAN
naving been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCEERES: For thé record, lest me
1dentity you. Would you tell us your name, and spell your
iast name for us, please.

THE WITNESS: It’s Amanda Ashelman, A-s-h-e~1-
W= ~1. . | . ‘ : \

JUDGE COCHERES: By whmmrafe you employed,
ma’am, and in what capacity?

THE WITNESS: By Snawn Tech. We are
contracted by Verizon. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Would you spell Shawr Tech,
please?

THE WITNESS: $-h-a-w-r, T-e-c-h.

JJDGE COCHERES: T-e-~c-n7 -

THE WITNESS: VYeah. The “T” is capitalized.

JIDGE COCHERES: Very well. Your contract is
through Verizon?

THE WITHNESS: Correct.

LCOMMUNWERLUH KEPORTING COMPANY - (717+ 761=7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Good, all right. What is

your official job title, mc’/am?

THE WITNESS: I'm the Site Administrator.

do ail data entry.
JUDGE COCHEERES: Thank you.

THE WIITNESS: You're welcome.

JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Feigley, the lady is your

witness,
MR. FEIGLEY: Thank you.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

3Y MR. FEIGLEY:

0. Good morning, Ms. Asnelman.
Al Good norning.
. Gddly encugh, the attorneys had incicated you were

their cmployee.  You are npot thoir employee?

A. No.

Q. You are an enployee of 3hawn Tech, and where are

they located?

A - Our maln offlice is in Dayton, Ohio; and they nave

~he contract for all Pennsylvania Site Administrators at

every facility.

0. Yzu have no assocraticn with the Department of
Corrections?
Al No. I just do your data entry. No. They're not my

bosses. I don't have a contract with then.

COMMUNWEALTH KEEFCKZING COMBANY (727 TE1-715%
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s Would you please describe your jcn?

2

A. - Sure. We are hired to come in...

Q. Not - you, gcrsondlly‘

A. I'm hired to come in: do all data entry meaning to

inmates; giving, issuing them pin numbers, meaning all

numbers; deleting all new numbers; answering discrepancies;

and making sure that the actual phones are correctly

working. I dor’t fix them. I just make sure that they’ re

apand running.

2. . When ycu say to “answer discrepancies”, what do you
mean®
A, I g0 on the secure system which is called T-Netix.

I call up informatiorn on that system and arswer
discrepancles that way. We pull up what’s called a detall
report which would give me the reason for vyouar discrepancy.
Say if you’re complaining about something, I would go under

that computer, answer 1t from what the computer tells nme.

5N So your information comes from what the computer

says; not from personal knowledge?
A. Well, certairn things are my knowledge, correct. But

most of my informaticn will come from a Securus Call Control

systenm.
0. How are ycou trained to do this job?
A, When I was hired, sbout four years ago, we were

COMUCHWEALTH EePURTING COMPANY  (T17: 761 7150
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working for T-Netix at the time. T-Netix had other site
administrators and my boss cane physically and trained me

here at the facility.

2. What’s your connection with T-Netix now?
A, We have ne connoection.  T-Netix owns the equipment.

I have no ¢onnection with them., 1 don’t work £o9r them.

o, They own the equipment or the eguipment and the
saftware?

A, The equiprent ard the software.

0. Yo the actual censorship system 1s the T-Netix

system that you administer?

MR. STEWART: I'm guing to object, Your Honor,
“rotke use of the terx{“censargnip eguirment”. There has
Cbeen no basis for that and that's not what iz’s called.

JULGE COCHERES: ALl right. Well...

MK. STEWART: It’s rnot necessary, Ycur Honor.

JUDGE CQCHERHQ! Mr. Feigley, do you...

MR; FEIGLEY: My answer is there is no such
objection. I mean, either 1is the question or 1t’'s not
ielevant, it’'s material »r it’s rot mater.al. I said that T
will go on. I wlll lay a foundation for the term
“censorship” momentarily, if that’s all right with vou,
Judge Cocherss.

| JIDGE COCHERES: That's okay with me. I'm

going to dllow you some flexibility here. I know ycu‘re

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (Y17} 7T61-7150
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very frustratec with the system, sir. Rut Lry not to
denigrate 1t on the record:; all rlght?

 HY MK. FREIGLEY:

0. Do you get complainls [rom visitors about the

operation of the phone system?

A. - Yes.

G Have youkgo:ten sach complaints?

A Yes,

Q. Have'yﬁu gotten complaints about disconnections on

this phone system?

Al res.

Q. ‘Many?

A I can’t give an estimato.

0. - How many in the past year?

A. I didn’t loock upktha:~infcrmatien. I pulled up what

I nad for you.
de Okay. I asked you to bring along records what would
-t you testify completely. Lo you have the records on how

niany discornects in the past year?

A. You didn’t specify for all inmates.
. What do you when you get such & complaint?
A, I pull ap a4 report of the Securus Call Control.

It's called @ detailed report.
. I don't understand what you mean, “ycu pull up”?

A. Okay. On the computer there’s a srcreen that says

COMMUNSEALTH REPCRIIKG COMPANY 7.7 7617150
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“inmate repcrts”. 1 click on “inmate reports”. There's a
reponrt “sail detail”. I click on that. See, 1f'you’re
cuiplaining on May 87 you got disconnected, I punch in that
date. It brings up «ll the information: who you éa;led, the
time you callea, how many minutes you talked: and it gives a

Lerminat ion reasor why it was disconnected.

G What reason the computer says it was diSCOﬁnected?
A, Cmiremt.

0. Thank you.

A, And 1 respond back with that answer,

o, Is the system aver at fault?

A Yes. It is at faalt. Not all the time, but I medn

there are instances when the system does mzke a mistake.

g, Do you offer refunds?
A No., There are refunds given, but 1 do not have the

dauthority to give themn.

Q. How does that work?
Al If I get a discrepancy I... if I feel that the

system made a mistaxe, 1 escalate it to vcg,‘which 18
Verizon Correctional Solutions, which takes it to T-Netix.
T=Netix then has to verify tnat it was system fault, and
they do the refunds. 1 have no conticl over any kind of
refund. |

Q. in spite of the fact that yeou do the investigation,

hew many system problems have there been in the past year...

COMMONWEALTH REFCRTING COMPANY (7177 Fei-7150
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MR. STEWART: Could we asx what he means by
“system proklem”? [I'm not sure the witness understands.

THE WITNESS: Yeah. I'm net clear 6n what you
mean by problers. I mean, what problem are you télking
about?
2Y MR. FEIGLEY:

2. On April the 5" of this yoar, the system wouldn’t
take pin numbers and wouldn’t work; is that correct?

A. I don’t have the information in front of me. It’s

‘very possible. There are times that the system goes down,

correct. I don't keep track. It’s not in my job
description to keep track how many times the system faults

during the year.

0. You would have no way of estimating that?

A. No. I'm not going to give an estimate when I'm not
sure.

Q. Why were my calls disconnected the 14% and 28 of

July, 2004; 11" and 14" Rugust, 2004; 8™ January 2005; 14

and 19" of February 2005 or on the 2B of March, 20057

A. You’ 1l have to repeat these one by one here so I can
lOwk‘

Q. Okay. think this grievance relates to...

A. 7/%4, yon said July 14%7

0. July 4% and July 28",

COMMONWEALTH HEFCRTING COMEENY (7173 261-7150%
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G July 14 you talked ten minutes fo your wife,

e

Sandra Feigley. The termination reason shows 130 which
means three-way call. HNow let me explain three-way call.
Three-way call does not necessarily mean she made a
three-way call. You could have had a call waiting beep come
i It could have been a change of a chanrel. BAny kind of
cordless phone changes charnels constantly. 1f the system

picks that up, it’s going to disconnect it.

Q. Excuse me, could I interrupt you just a moment?
Al Sure.
Q. S0 this particular technolody 1s so arcane that it

deesr’t roally judge whether or not she’s doing something,
this three-way call accusation, but whether tre phone has

made some kind of a change in its channel?

A. That...everybody is aware of cosdless phones.
Q. Who's “everybody”? I'm not aware of it.
A. inmates should be aware that cordless phones, cell

phones, they all change channcls.
0. Therefore?
A. If a phone changes a charnel, if she’s on a cordless

phone, you have the possibility of cetting disconnccted.

Q. This techno.ogy does nol take that into account?
A. I don’t know. I den’t werk for them.
Q. - How about 11" and 14™ August, 200472

Mr. FAIRARLL: Cbjection. Sne didn’t get to

CUMMONWEALTH KEPCRTING COMEANY - 1717+ 761-7190
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Cfor 12 minutes, Sandra Feigley. You were disconnected fox

16
the 28%, I don’t believe. If you're going to do them in
wrader, can we o6 all of them in order?

MR, FEIGLEY: I'm sorry. I missed the 28%. |

JUDCE COCEERES: So we'’re now talking about
July 287 |

MR. FEIGLEY: Z8"" July, 20404,

JUDGE COCEERES: Ckay, fine.

THF. WITNESS: I don’t have you disconnected on
July 28™.  Let me see if I can find it on here.

{Pause; ’

THE WITNESS: July Z8'™ yoa talked to your wife

termination code 128 which was ~-

Is that a hang-up {aside;?

-~ outside hang-up. The caller hung up the
phiciie,

BY MR. FEIGLEY:

0. I hung up?

A. Moutside”, meaning. ..

0. She hung up?

A. Yes. T do nnt show a disconnection thas day.

. 11" and 14'% August, 2004?"

A. L show a terminaticn reason, first c¢all ¢on August

»1'", 11 minutes, termination reason three-way call. August

4™, 13 minutes, terrminstion reason three-way call,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY @ {T1F) je1-715G
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. R January, 20057
Al ~ January B8, 2005, 12 minutes Lu Sandra Felgley,

wermination code 130, three-way call.

Q. 11" and 19" February, 20357

o | The 11 and 1977

Q. 'm sorry, L4% and 19",

A, Ot the 14", two minutes to Sandra Feigley,

termination code 130, three way call. Bnd on Febraary 19,
call to Sandra Feigley, 1! minutes, terminaticn three-way

attemplt.

Q. 28™ Marecn, 20057
AL March 28%, 2005, ten minutes to Sandra Feigley,

termination 132, button was pushed on either side..

G. Sorry?
A, Somebody hit & button. The systems says there was a

butten pushed, elther side,
(Rudin/viden temperarily disconnectad., )
- M$. FEIGLEY: Like my telephone calls.
JUDGE COCHERES: All rignt, my court reporter

5 ready o go back on the rec¢wrd. Sorry for the
interruption.
BYkMP‘ FEIGLEY:
0.  All right. I'm going to pick it up after we
discussed about these phone calls. I71l be a tad redundant.

A, Oray.

COMYONWEALTH REERORTING COMPANY 7.7
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9. The system automatically interrupts our
conversations. How often does it do that in a 15~mihute
phone call? | |

I do not know the exact amount.

k.

Q. Can we talk over those interruptions?

A. No, you cannot.

3. What is =“he verbatim centént of tnose interruptions?
A, It says, “This call is from a cux:éctional

institution and is subject to monitoring and recording.”
7. Then‘theré are two more interruptions at the end.
One séys, “You’ve got a minute left.” Cne says, *Ywu have
1% second .eft”; is that correct?

A That’s right. |

. What’s the total amount of time that’s consumed by

these interruptions?

A.  Total time?
O. Yes.
A, I can't give an accurate answer tecaase 1 don’t know

the exaci time, how many times it’s played. The part where

it says, “This call is from a correctional institution and

is subject to monitoring,” is roughly five seconds long.

But I can’t give you the exast amount because I don’t know
how many times i plays.
0. I see. Hew citen 1s the tining of the system

checked, and by whom?

COMMORWEALTH REFPORTTIHG CUMPRNY  (717F 7£1=715C
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1 | A, I can’t answer how many times it’s cnecked. Itfe
z checked by Securus Call Control.

3 . Do you have personal knowledge c¢f that?

4 A. Of the timing?

& G. Do you have personal tnawleﬁge cf the fact that

6 Securug checks the <imingy

1 A. Yes. 1 know they 4o that.

8 . But you don’t dc the chocking?

9,r A. Ho.

1y Q. You don’t know how the time 1is checked?

11 A, Mo

12 Q. For the callm‘:ha: I actually réke Xiﬁm the plock,
13 the compurer does that timing?

14 A Coyrent

1% o, Well it oould time, anything could time 45 seconds?

bl
™

You aon’t know what time The computer actually is making?

17 A. Time for =- I don’t urderstand what yeou’ re saying.
1% Like what time are you talking about, like your

1% conversation?

VAl 0. The computer measures the duration of the telephone
21 call?

NG
Lo
o
£y

Correct.

z3 Q. It could measure any duraticon?
24 A. I guess it could.

[
Lt

Q. Ozay. Can noise Zike trocunle or other interference

e

o
o
14
e
oo
T
o
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disconnect calls?
A, Yeu.,
0. TeLl me about the loud coughing for this system. &

loud cough will disccnnect the system?

A. You mean the sensitivity?
G - Yes. I'm intricued ny that.
A, It depends on hew high your sensitivity level is

set. At SCI Frackville our sencitivity 1s very low meaning
that aclually a loud noise could possibly give away. But if
yeuw sald sensitivivy high enough, any loud noiss can
diseonnect a call. I'm pot saying it will always disconnect
a‘call. I'm not 100-percernt 5uze‘vn tiow the sensitivity
werks.

MR. FEIGLEY: Did we lose yeou again?

JUDGE COCHERES: No, you didn’t.
BY MR, FEIGLEY: |
'Q. A1l right.
A, I'm not 100-percent sure of how sensitivity works.
Tﬁat's'part of Securus Call Qéntrcii 1 have no control over

where tc set the sensitivity level.

G. You don’t do that?

A. - Ne. ;

ﬁ‘_" : And‘can that be done here?

Ao No.

Q. But ycu did testify a l.ttle earlier that the

COMMOGNWEALTH PEPCRTING COMPANY  T7217. 7€1-7152
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vechrnology, the advanced technology cf the systen is such
that a priscner oould cough or a customer could cough and it

would doiscoonnect the system?

A, If the facility requests to have the sensitivity...
3. Could I nave...

A, Yes, pussibly.

2. Describe the relationship between DOC and Verizon.
A, DOC and Verizon? I don’t know the relationship.

'Q. How about between DOT and the [irm you work for?

A, 1 have daily contact -- I shouldn’t say daily. I

speak Lo the caprain or lieutenant here on a regular basis
aboat work that’s being done.  Besides that, we do not have
sontact.,

S Would you identify those two persons by name,

A, Captain Durant and Lieutenant Schaver.
Q. What services duves DOC provide to Verizon?
Al To Verizon? T cannot exactly tell you what services

*

they provide to Verizon because I do not work for Verizon.
0. LOC eollects money from me to buy phone time; is
tha» oorrect?

A. Correct. It goes through the DOC Commissary,

O, - And ends up in Verizon’s pocket?
A Correct.

COMMUNWEALTH KEPORTING COMBARIY (717} 761-7158
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0. And do they provide you with oifice space in which

to work?

A, Correct.
. And I take it electricity, lighting, all the rest of

that that goes with the office space?

A. Correct.
2. Would they provide the space for the telephones on

rhe blocks?

AL Correct.

0. If semething goos wrong with the system, who repaircs
it?

A. It something goes wrong with the actaal telephone on

the block, a block officer or a counseler or Captain Durant
car call me. I open up a trouble Licket through Verizon
Correctional Solutions. | |

. Explain “open up”.

B Call ther on the phone, and 1.1 say: I have a
phone.  This :8 SCI Frackville. I have a phorne on’A/B Block
éhax has ne dial tone.  They give me a trouble ticket. It's
a ticket number. They say: “Okay, we’ll diSpatch a tech out
~here”., After that, 1 have natning to do with 1t. It goes,
dispatches to a tech, a Verizon tech. A Verizon tech comes
knut, repairs it, replaces it.

2. Pnysically, where are you calling? Where is this

place?  Is this in Dayton, Ohio?

COMMONWEALTH REDORTING COMPANY 1717 761-115%0
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A, No. VCS is in Dallas.

9. Da.las?
A, Tes,

Y. Let me ask yauksomethingl That's who you’'re calling

to report problems on a phone in Pennsylvania?
A. Yes., They control all equipment tokjallas; Texas.
Q. I see. And you don’t pay for calls so you can’t
tell me what you pay fer,it?~
A. - Correst.
MR. FEIGLEY: I'm finished, Judge Cocheres:
vhank you.
And thank you, ma’am.
JULGE COCHERES: ALl right. Ms. Ashelman,~£
have Snme questions here.
You told me, very clearly, that SCI
Frackvilie has its sensltlvity set lbw, Did 1 hear that?
THE WITNESS: Correct, yes.
JUDGE COCHERES: You also told mé'that you do
not koow now Lo control the sensitivity. Did I hear that?
THL WITNESS: Yes, T do nbt. I cannot control
it in my office. |
JUOGE COCHERES: Do you nave‘dccess to the
equipment that you can make an adiuastment?
THE WITNESS: No. They have to do that at the

Securus Call Control which is locased out in Dallas.

COMMUNWEALTH FEBORTING COMPANY (1113 761-7I54
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JUDGF COCHERES: All right. You have beer
talxing about the hore company which I have heard as
Sgcurus.  Wou.ld you spell that tor the record, pléase?

THE W:TNESS: S=-gaC-i=r=u-5.

JUDGE COCHERES: Now if you don’t centrol the
sensitivity and vou have no access to change it, how do you
now it's set low?

THE WITHESS: What I would do 1s if thei
capiain or lieutenant had came to we and said: “We're going
to gatué Lot of disconnects fcr some unknown reasons”, 1
would call Securus &r actually I'd call VCS: cpen up a
ticket and say: "We're getting a lot of d;scbnnects. Can
you have them check the sensitivity leﬁei”? They would
coentact fecurus.  fSecurus weuld check our sensitivity level.

The reason I know 1t’'s set low 15 because the

~ast time we opened up a ticket fecurus had called me

personally and said they would nat lower cur sensitivity any

ioweyr becausc it’s almost as low as it could possibly go.
Th@t's‘ﬁhe only reason 1 know that we're set lower,
| JUDGE COCHERES: And hcw long ago did you get
that report?
THAE WITNESS: It was within the last six or
seven nmonths. 1 can’t give an exact date.
JUDGE COCHERES: Ckay. Mr. Fairall, do you

have any questions four the wiotnegs?

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY (7.7, 161-71%0




N N
it -

i~

oS
I

25
MR. FATRRLL: Yes, sir, T do.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. FALRALL:
0. Ms. Ashelman, my name is Biil Fairall.

You indicated several times about a discrepancy. Is
a‘discxepancy a ferm that is supplied to¢ ycu by an inmate
when there’s a proeblem?

AL Correct.

MR. FEIGLEY: Excuse me. Who 1s the
guestioner?

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fairall frcm the
separtment of Courxrections.

MR, FEI@LEY: Tnank you. Eforry for the
intazruptﬁoﬁ,

JULGE COCHERES: That’s all right.
BY MF. FAIRALL: | |
0. Did Mr. Feigley file discrepancies wifh your office
over tne last year?
AL Within -- let me explain my process. It’s not my
jeb description to keep copies of all discrepancies. When
Lieutenant Schauer toox over, he requested me to keep copies
of all my inmate discrepancies and all my inmate requests‘k
I went through all of my requests for the last ten months.
I have one record of Mr. Feigley writing a discrepancy form,

and on that discrepancy furnm it’s nobL addressed to me. It's

COMMONWERLTH REPCRTING COMEPANY  (717) 761-715%0
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addressed to the CGrievance Coordinator. I don’t have one
that’s actually addressed to me, not in my records.

2. | What was the date of that discrepancy?

A, The date, August 25, 2044,

MR. FAIRALL: Thank you. That's all T...

THE WITNESS: 1 received =~ you're welcome.
3Y MR. FALRALL: |
o. - 't sorry, continue.

A. I received it from the Superintendent’s office.
They wrote to me asking me to respond back to them.

MR. FAIRALL: Thank you. That’s all I have.

' JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart? |

MR. STEWART: No, I don‘t, Ycur Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: dkay. Ms. Ashelman, I'm glad
Mr. TFairali: started talking to you because I knew there‘wAS,
one other'subject I needed to cover.

In responsae to Mr. Feiqgley's quaestions you
said that there are times when the system malfunctions.
3ive ug your deﬁ;n;tlon of what 1t meansg tor’the systen to
malfunction.

THE WITNESS: Tnere were times throughout the
‘year that, just like our computers, it will crash. Not
necessarily meaning co down for ~- it could go down for an
hour. It could ge dewn for ten hours. When it goes down

for that, nobody cen use the phones. That’s what I took as

COMMONWEALTH RZPORTING COMPANY - {7171 7€1-7150
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JUDCE COCHEERES: Okay. And in response to his
Juestions, you told me that there ars times when you report
trouble on the system that shonld cause a refund for the
irmataer is that corroct?

THE WITNESS: ¥Yeah, that’s correct. What I
was explaining earlier, termination reasons on the call
report, it gives a’terminaticn reason for ocvery call.
There’'s a certain termination reason. Let me give you one
arample.

There’s cone that’s ca.led Debit Fund Server
Brror, which means Lhere waes a server erioz when the lnmate
was mak.ng a phone call., 1f I see an error like that, I
aill cail VCS, open up a ticket from there; and let them
know to decide wnetner a refund should be c¢iven or rnot.

JUDGE COCHEERES: In response to his guestions
akbout why certain calls were terminated you presénﬁed

esgentially the vast majority, according to the computer

ey

syst

£

=, Was & three-way c¢all. Do you remember that party

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDCE COCEERES: Gkay. MNew am I to understand
trom your testimony and your description of three-way
calling -~ which ag & matger of faot I'm not even sure you
qot the chance to finish -- but am I te¢ understand that this

1% the system, for lack of a betier way of putting it,

COMMONWEALTH REPIRTING COMBANY (7173 761-7.50
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default setting if a call terminates, this is wnat it calls
a terminatlon? 1t mignt have been a three-way zall attempt
or 1t could have beer something eise?'
THE WITNESS: Correct. Say you and T are
talking on the phenc. You have ancther call come through.
It beeps. The system hears a pegep. The system can’t tell

if it’'s a flash-~over to make ancther call cr if it’s a ecall

coming through. So that will put -+ it's a 130. But it

always hears something. It won’t dgisconnect unless it hears
samethinq;

JUDGE COCHERES: How can the -- that’s way the
literature that I’ve seen in Qtﬁé! caéea, that they alsc
cautlion the inmates against éallinq wmpbers that have call-
waiting »n them; is that -rue”

THE WITNESS: Corzect. It says right on -- I

don’t have the ftorm in front of me., But on certazin inmate

discrepancy forms it will say, “Any of thé'fallawing may
disconnect your calls: any castom~&ailihg fea:urés, any
call-waiting, & button being pushed.”k It explains that any
kind of feature on your phone carn disconnect.

JIDGE COCHERES: Righ:.k But for the button

being pushed, that actually raises & separate code for you;

[433

"

doesn’t it
THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. N5w just for a
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moment let’s assume that Ms. Feigley, who receives phone

zalls from her husband, has a plain ovld~fashioned telephone

Wit no custom-calling features on 1t at all, sort of Like
vhe one I nave at my house.
k THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE COCEERES: How if -- what would cause
their connecticn to break if she has no castom-calling
features at all?

Ch, disconnect again.

(Audiv/video temporarily disconnected)

JUDGF, COCHERRS: A1) righs. Ms. Ashelman, T
was talkinyg to you about the Feigley ph@nes? They have no
gpeclal features. What causes thelr phone to disconnect?

THE WITNESS: I'11 give you an example: a
thunderstorzm. If telephone lines are wet or if there’s
thunder and lightening outside, that car disconnect it
througly the phone lines.  I'm trying to think of other —- 1
mean if you have two rotary phsnes,:two cord phones that
you' re talking apbout in the house ana somebody accidentally
picks up the other phone, that could disconnect.

Like I said, thunderstorms, they are the two
main ones rf you don’t have a’co:d phune or you have just 4
regular rotary phaone, that I can thirk of off the top of my
nead.

JUJGE COTHERES: Okay. Mr. Feigley, this lady
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is your witness; and you do get the oppertunity if she
answers gquesticons either from me or fLrom Mr. Fairall on
subjecﬁs that you want to rev;sit, this is your opportunity
te do that. It’s called redirect. |

ME. FEIGLEY: Tnank you, Judge Cocheres., I
nave 4 qouple ot rediréct.

REDTRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. FEIGLEY:
Q. The prececure inside the prison when there is a
prodlem is to file an inmate grievance like this ons; .s it

not {indicating)?

A. Lorrect.

Q. ~ Is this or is thiz not a copy of an iﬁmate grievance?
A, Correct. But I do not -~ inmate grievances like that
de: not come to me,

0. Ukay. But that’s the way that one actually files a

» x,

A Yes, correct. I wes talking about inmate discrepancy
ferms.  Inmate request forms of the actual inmate grievances
*hat you have in your hand dé not come to me.

2. I understand that. I just wanted to make clear the
fact tnet there .s a precedure in place that requires these
grievances? |

I Correct, yes.

9. Yuu zis0o told Judge Cocnerss that refunds are made

COMMONWEALTH REPURTING COMPAKY (737 761-71%%
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ander a recommendation. Do you have persoral knowledge of

that, that it ever astaalily ocourred?
f

A, That it ever has accurred?
o fes,
A, There have been two or threeo times since I°ve worked

nere that -- since the prepaid system has started, I've never
seen a refund on & collect call., 1 have seen a refund on a
prepaid phone carc¢ pefore for the connection fee. I have

seen that.

2 This 1s of your perscnal knowledge?
A. Yes., 1 nave seen it. I didn’t credit it myse.f

because 1 cannot do that. But I have seen the refund.
| - MR. FEIGLEY: Okay. That's ~- 1 am finished,

Jurdge Corcheres; thank you.

Thank yal,kmafam.,

JUDGE COUHERES: 1s there any recross for the
witness?

MF. FAIRALL: Mo, Your Honcr.

MR. KAZEE: Judge, this i1s Bruce Kazee,

JUDCE COCHERES: Yes?

MR. KAZEE: Can I ke parmittec to ask a very
nrief guestion?

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Kazee, You can.

For Mr. Feigley’'s znfcrmatién, Mr. Kazee is

in~house counsel for Verizon Select.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-7150
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JUDGE COCEERES: Could you spell the name?
MR. KAZEE: Yes. My last name is K-a-z-e-e.
MR. FEIGLEY: Thank you.

CRUSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KRZEE:

) Ms. Ashelman, can you hear me?

A, Yes.

D With respect te’the refunds, who makes the decision

4% Lo whether e refund shoold be granted?

A, Securus Call Control does.
. What is your invelvement? And I think you indicated

that you may be involved in making a recommendation cf a
refund. Can you explain how that works?
B, Sure. Let me go back to the other part. I'm nct

100-percent sure that it’s just Securus. They may worx with

Verizon., I'm not 100-percent sure of that, so just to let

You Know.

I have -~ like I said, there is a termination reason
on the call detalil repori that says “deblt fund server
error”. If I see an error like that, I will call VCS, cpen

up a ticket to try teo get a refuna back because that was a

v

server error. That’s the only instance I’ve ever had where

‘telt that they should have cpened up a ticket and research

it. Does rthat answer your questicn?

G, Yes; thank you.' One other guestion. I think ycu

COMMONAEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY . {717} 761-7150
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candicated that you had, I think, ten months of records of

calls by Mr. Feigley. Do your records indicate how many
cglls Mr. Feigley has made over the last 1€ or 12 months?
A. I have all of his calls from May 6% of 2004. I have

a total of 340 calls.

0. - Thal wevre placed oy Mr. Feigley during that period of
time?
A. - Correct. We had all calls that haa went through.

ME. KAZEE: Thank you very much, that’'s all I
have,

Thank you, Judge.

JUYDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, you always have
nhe eopprrtunity to ask fellow-up questions if you need it.

MR. FEIGLEY: I’m finished, Your Horor.

JUDGE COCHERE3: Fire. The witness is
exuused; and thank you for coming, Ms. Ashelman.

| rw1tness excused)

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, do you have
anuther withess? , |

MR. FEIGLEY: I do. Should we let this lady
Yo her\way? | |

Sorry I keplL you so long.

M5. ASHELMAN: That‘s okay.

MR. FETGLEY: T calli Dennis Durant.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would that be Captain Durant?

COMMCNWEARLTH REPORTING COMFANY - 1717 7€1-7150



Y

o

7

34
MR. FEIGLEY: That’s correct.
JUDGE, COCHERES: 3ir, would ycu raise your
rignt hand?
Whereupon,
JENNIS DURANT (by telephonic/video)
naving been flrst duly sworn, testified as fellows:
| JUDGE COCHERES: Would you tell us your name
ard your business adcraés, pleasa?
| THE WITNESS: Oxay. It’s Captain Dennis, D-e-
n-n~I=g, Durant, D-u~r-a-n-~t. SCI Frackville, 1111 Altamont,
A~l-t-a-m-o-n-t, Boulevard, Frackviile, F-r-a-c-k-v-I-l-l-e¢,
?ennwylvanié, 17931,
JUDGE COCHERES: By whom aré you employed,
sir, and’in whal capacity?

THE WITNEZZEZ: Pennsylvania ODepartment of

Cerrections.  1'm the Intelligence Captain an SCI Frackville.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Just to help me along,
fell me what your dutles are.

THE W.TNESS: My job 1s to maintain, gather
intelligence and maintain the secure environmen:t inside the
prisen, security captain basically. o

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

Mr. Feigley, p-.ease continue.

MPR. FEIGLEY: Thanx yeou.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

COMMCRNYEALTHE REPGRTING COMPANY €717 761-7150
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BY MRE. PEIGLEY:
0. Mr. Durant, yoi supervise the operation of the phone

system €0 far as it relates to security; is that corrsct?

Al Correct,

Q. And you were trained te do this dob in some way?
A (e85 .

Q. How were you trained?

A. By T-Netix and in $hawn Tech Corporatiods

0. I'm sorry, my hearing is not the best. And my

teiephune calis are recorded; 1s that correct?

A, All inmate calls are recorded.
0. It would be very easy to check those recordings to

see 1 any i1llegal service i1s beinyg used; is that correct?

A. Correct.

G. Was that done in my callsg?

A. I dun’t know.

0. You did not dn it?

A, No.

0. But all these grievances about the disconnections,

‘nobody actually listened to the calls to see what the reason

was? What happened was by what the compuater told them?

A. If you wrote us, we would resesrcch it.
g, L ti1led & grisvance on the 3*% of March of last year.

It has your name written on the kottom. Phone, and your name

written at the bottom. Did you respond to that o

CUMMONWRALTH REPORTING COMBPANY - (7.7 7861-715%0
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tnvestigate?

{Handing document to witness)

MR, FEIGLEY: For the record, this is
Feigley’'s 34 that was submitted ahead of -ime.

JUDGE COCHERES: Just a moment and let us
catch up to you.

| (Pause)

MR. FEIGLEY: You didn’t respond, that’s why
I'm asking. Why don’t I give vyou this? It starts at
Feigley’s 3A and goes on.

JUDGE. COCHERES: Mr. Feigley...

MR. FEIGLEY: Sirx?

JUDGE COCHERES: Would you tell me the
grievance number on that item:

Mk, FEIGLEY: It 1is 77522.

JUDGE COCHERES: 1'n scorry, sir. You did not
send that to us.

MR. FEIGLEY: I’'m sorry, that’s the wrong
number .  It’s 92761,

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. We have that and it is
marked 3A, thank you.

(Whereupcn,’the document was marked Feigley

Exhibit No. 3A for identification)
BY MR. FEIGLEY:

Q. This grievance and subsequent rejuest trips that were

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY <717 781-7156
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added to 1t, one dated 14 August and one dated 25 August, al’
relate to disconnected phere calls. Did yeu investigate any

0f thuse?

A 'My ﬁame is not at the battgm cif these.

Q. No.  You didn’t investigate any of those?

A. Not Lhat I know. | |

2. You wouldn’t know 1f these disconnections were

actually by something that my wife or I had dene, or if the

cemputer was just plain wrong?

A. I personally haven’t researched those complaints.
. Jkay.  So you have no knowledyge about that?

A, Correct. |

G Tne grievance that 1 showed you in the first place,

that they say that I did not submit as an exhibit which is

Noo. 77522, that does have your neme on it?

A.. Courrect.

. Dic you get that grievance?

AL Yes, I did.

. What did you do?

A. I responded back to veou and I said that the

Department Of Corrections’ policy states, I believe, that
p p ¥

randomly selected calling either goes two or three times
during a lo-minute phone call. You requssted a refund. We
denied that refuard.

Q. ~Thanx you. You don't really have any authority tco

COMMUNWEALTE REPORTING OMPANY 317, 761-714%0
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authorize refunds, de you?
A. No, I do not.
. 50 I may treat it a&s & telephone matzer, not a DOC

matter, right?

AL Yes, basically.
Q. Okay. While I'm making a telephone call a guard also

menitors rhese callsy deoes he nor?

AL Sometimes.
Q. Now from the testimony that we heard just a minute

ago I get the impression that the sensitivity of tais system
cannot be changed at the listening post. Is that correct or
inearrect?

A, That's correct.

0. - So the guard who is eavesdrepping on the call can’t
change th& setusitivity? |

A, The guard is monitcring the phﬁne call. He's rot

eavesdroepping.

€r. The answer s “yes”™ or tro”.

A. He can’t change the szensitivity, no.

0. Car: he disconnect the call?

A, Ho, he cannot.

G. Su he listens but he can’t do anything about it?
ﬁ. Correct.,

. What's the point of iistening?

MR. FAIKALL: OUbjection. 1 con’t think that's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © 7.7 ?6i-7130
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part of the case hLere, evidence lrrelevant to the case. It
nag to do with the security of the nstitution.

MR. FETGLEY: Withdraw.

BY MR. FEIGLEY:

2 Du you check the time again, how long the calls last?
A. No.,

0. Lo you check the accuracy of the system’s timing?

A | Ho.

. What does 1t cost you to make a long-distance call to
Harrisoury?

A. I don’t know.

MR. FLRIGCLEY: That’'s all 1 have, Judge

JUDGE COCHEREES: Does anyone have any
guegtions for the witness on cross examination?

{No response)

JUDGE COCHEPRES: Hearirg none - Captain
Durant, I'm pausing here because I'm trying to :emember if 1
have any questivns for you; and I don’t think I do. The
witness 1is excused.

THE WITNESS: I’m a supervisor here at this
video conference. Thdat’s sort of my duties, telephones.

JUBGE COCHERES: That’s fine., Itfs actually a
public hearing. Even if 1t wasn’t in your duty, you could

stay. Thank youa.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CTOMPENY 717 7T6£1-715%0
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(Witness excused)

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley; Captain Durant
15 excused as a witness. Do you have anathér witness ycu
want to call?

MR. FEIGLEY: I'm going to let my wife
testify. | | |

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, Ms. Feigley, would
you raise your right hand?
Whereupon, |

SANDRA EEIGLEY

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDCE COCHERES: Would you tell us your name
and,addregs, please”

THE WITNESS: Sandra Feigley, Box 15541,
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, 171GS.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, are you going to
conduct this direct testimony?

MR. FEIGLEY: I think she hasyevidence to give
on her ewn accord. ’

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Ms. Feigley, why don’t
you tell me about the problem that brings us here teday?

STATEMENT |

THE WITNESS: Okay. 1 subs~ribe to a

telephone service with several telephore numbers including

717-236-6045 and 717-85%6-4487. 'I do not subscrabe to any or

COUMMONWERLTH REPCRTING LOMPANY (7.7 761-7150
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158 any so-called custom calling features, no call-waiting,
no three-way. I have never subscribed to cr used any of
“hase services. However, this brings me t¢ another issue
with this service.

I was going to bring my telerhone invoice
from Verizon showing that 1 do not have any of these
services, dnd this bill had important infoamat;unkfor
customers showing the rate increases for the telephone

service. When I was ftrying ¢ find ocut how they arrived at

s

the cost of my telephone bill,‘z noticed, low anc behold, I
all. a sJaLsCriber to a service starting in March zhat I never
subscribed to. And when I asked...

MR, FEIGLEY: March of what year?

THE WITNESS: March of 2005, 1 will read tais
Lntormation. This will take & second.

JUDGE COCHERES: Take your time.

THE WITNESS: Okay, thank you. Here it says,
March 22%, 200L Order Number ROER19102. It is listing that
== ckay, ncw I'm having trouble finding it again.

JIDGE COCHERES: Take your time. We’'ll take a
minute.

{Pause)

THE WITNESS: They're very nard to read.
Ckay, here we go. Partial monthly chargs f£or adding service

03

from Mareh 23, 2005 through April 12z, 2095; call forwarding

COMMOIWEALTH REPCRTANG COMPANY 1717 761-715%0
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add $3.00 per month.
JUDGE COCHERES: Hold on.
{Audio/video temporarily disconnected)

JUDGE COCEERES: Did you all getr cut off

Cthere? Mr. Feigley, did you get cut off there?

MR. FEIGLFY: Yo got cut off, as far as we're
concerned,.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, ckay. The screer
fiipped bn us in the middle of your wife’s comments there.

Why don’t you start read:ing with the words,
“partiel service”?

THE WITNESS: Okay. Partial monthly charge
for adding service Ifrom March 23, 2005 through April 12,
2005; call forwarding at $3.00 per month but they crarged me
$2.10. Then plus their taxes upon'that-

I have never authorized héving call
forwarding attached to my phone, ever; and I understand that
thiis 1s called cramming? WNow I’11 go back to the res:t of my
testimony.

I received and have in the past received
collect telephone calls from prisoners in State Prison whe
are required to use the Verizon moncpoly. The ronopoly
includes the system and the billing of T-Netix
Communications. Tne Verizon/T-Netix moencpoly also includes

the Pennsylvania Department 0f Corrections ar DOC as a

(;“QMMOE‘JWEALTH REPCRIING QOMBAENY -~ «7170 7617130
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partner which profits to the tune of 5% miilian a year from.
the gystem and which helps to operate the system. Some of
the money kicked kack to DOC comes from me.

At Lhe Fracxville Prison, Rcbert Shénnon is &
VVBeparﬁment Ot Corrections Agent in contreol of the telephone
system. He is the individual Respondent named nefore the
Commission in this Complaint. My husband, George Feigley,
+he Lo-complainant in this matter, is a prisoner in the State
Cerrectional Institution at Frackville, Pennsylvania. He
calls me frequently using the Verison/T-Netix system.

The Verizon/T-Netix system .s operated in
part by a computerized scheme. Jt is slow ang unreliable.
buring a typical conversation tne computerized systems
interrupts with announcements wnicn I cannot avoid. Juring
the interruptions the conversation is suspended. I am
charged for the time during which the interruptions arc made,
approxiwatély 0ﬁe mznule for Lhe four intertupﬁions combined.
I have timed the length of the telephone calls. Thay‘are
typically shorter than the time charged by the Verizon/T-
Netix monopoly.

Collect calls to ne are chargedyon a scheme
of $2.77 for the first minute, plus $£0.27 for each additicnal
o1 part of a minute. By these prices, tae cost Lo me of a
1S-minute telepnone call with my husband costs me $6.55. 1In

addition, I am charged numerous taxes and fees. The result

COMMONWEALTH REPCORTING COMPANY 717 761-71%0
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is that I pay in excess of $0.52 per mirute for conversations
to Frackville, a cistance of about 50 miles. These are far
ir excess .n the charges stated to me at the beginning of the
telephone cal: before I accept the charges.

The charges imposed by the Verlzon/T~Nétix
monopoly are at least 12 times the amount that I am charged
for similar service with other carriers. Tt imposes a qreat
hardship. I have no cheice but to pay the greatly inflated
charces 1L I wish to talk to my imprisoned husband. The
erizgﬂ/TANetix monopoly rates are grossly excessive,
unreasonanle and punitive to the extent that a government
agency, the Department Cf Corrections, shares in the
unreasonanle burdenvof my right of spe=ech. The fees violate
the First Amendment. |

on many occasions conversations have been
disconnected by the Verizon/T-Netix system where I have done
none of the prohibited things.

I have c¢alled Amanda Ashelman, who had
testified, many times and spoke to her perscnaliy in :he'past
and notified her‘that Our conversations were being
terminated; and she always told me that there was nothing
that I could dou ebout 1t, and gave me a number to call at
Verzzon Select Services because 1 was told that Lisa -- and 1
don’t have any further name than that -- would be able to

open & tickel anc get a refund for me.

LOMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMEANY 7.7; 761-7153%
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When I spcke to Lisa, her remark was: “You’re
not getting your noney ba:k"‘ But she would give me a number
e call at T-Netiz, who «lso assured me I would not be
getting any money back. In order to reconrect the
conversations which were cut off, again I had to pay the
exorbitant $2.77 connectior fee. |

And while the Respondents already have all of
my telephone bills and can easily see which calls were

disconnected, I refer ¢ the two bills submitted as Feigley’s

Exhibits 1 and 2.

(Whereupon, thekdocuments werebmaiked
Feigley Exhibit Nos. 1 & 2 for
rdentification)

JUDGE COCHEKES: Just & minute, Ms. Feigley,
~et me check. I know you sent us stuff. 1 want to make sure
we did get the right bills,

{Pause)

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Feiqgley, by any chance
did you bring the originals that mace up these copies?

THE WITHESS: No. I‘m sorry, I did not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. ¥Finish your statement

and then I'11 have some questions about these exhibits.

THE WITNESS: It would be noted at the heading
of each bill is T-Netix/VSSI for the corporation of T-Netix

and Verizon Belect Services, Inc. The bills prove that

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY  ¢714Y 76i-715%0 -
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Verizon and T-Nevix are associated in business practices, and
that T-Netix acts as an agent for Verizen to collect
teliephone payments., Apparently, like DOC, T-lHetix receives a
ickback or fee splittirg.

On the twe examples bills, calls were
divconnected and recounnected on 30 June, 20G4; 14 June, 2004;
11 Augast, 2004; 14 August, 2004; 23 August, 2004; and twice
an 2% Bugust, 2004. In adéiticon there havé been numerous
uther disconnections. Ii will ve noted cn each of these
Gecaglons tne Verizon/T-Netix system charged me for more than

1% minutes of rotal ralk <ime even though the system limits

calls o only 1% minutes.

S un several occasions my telephone service was
nystericusly disconnected cor blocked without warning. I
repeatealy phoned and wrote te T-~Netix, which was tken the

primary contrector of the moncpoly. In this corporate shell

game, Verizon was then my billing agent and iocal service
-3

provider. I received no satisfaction or adjustments from the
monnpoly.

I was coerced into accepting a direct account
with T-Netix, although I certainly didn’t want it. 1 was
billed about every 15}day5 in that agccount, and‘charged taxes
each time. Or at ieast‘ane occasion after Verizon became the
primary éomtractor and T-Netix the subcontractor, I was

double-~billed by both companies f{or a collect calls. I am

COMMUNWEALTH REPCRTING COMEALY 7173 7BL-7150
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still Lllled by T-Netiz on behalf of Verizon. In order to
vay each b.ll in the manner 2t is paid ky cash, check,
electronic check or credit card or meney ordsr, I anm charged
4 $3.99 fee for payirg my bill.

I wish to discontinue my dealincs with
T~Netix,'but fear that I may lose contact with my husband
since thé partnership between Verizon and T-Netix is so
irtimate. Both of these corporations appear to be
disreputable.

Shortly before filing the‘present complaint,
I was plagued by problems and disconnections. By that time
Verizon was the primary contractor. In gocd,faith,‘l called
their Customer Service Cepartment in Philadelphia and spoke
to a person who called herself Lisa. It was -~ she was very
rude, urresponsive, unprofessionel and her treatment finally
induced me to file the present complaint. Verizen -= and I
have a short article that T published regard;ng the incident.

Verizon refused to make adjustnents or
iefunds and was abusive 1in dealing with me. The monopcly
acts as if it has no publ;c responsibilicy. Even where
télephone calls are not disconnectec, my conversations are
frequently interrupted by extraneaus':ones as 1f the prison
Sensor 1is attempting to disconnect the call. On many
occasions where my husband says a werd that starts with an

X,

5”, the system seems to want to disconnect: and we will

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMEANY <717, 7T61-7150
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temporarily lose contact with each other, and then’it will be
normal again.

Cn ccecasions wien I tried to communicate with
Verizon or its agents, T-Netix, I’ve been stranded on hold
for as long as an hour. Ifve tried LG correct certain
provlems by dealing with one Amanda Ashelmin at the
Frackville Prison. She appears to be the agent for both
Verizon and the prison. She was less than forthacoming.

This coencludes my direct téstimcny. i move
what my exhibits, including the article, “Make Verizon Refund

Fer Disconnected Calls” at www.onriscners.com/lisa.atml, be

admitted into cvidence.

MR. STEWART: 1'm going to object, Your Honor,
te the admission of the article. It hasn’t heen provided to
us. it’s not evidence. 1t Mc. Féigiey,is here, she can
testify. There’s no reason why she has to put in -he
article, and I don’t have a copy of it.

MR. FEIGLEY: It'’s cnline, Your Hdnor.

MR. STEWART: That doesn’t comply with the
Commission’s Regulations for Admission of Exhibits.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, we have no
reason to go online to check fuwr articles. Now your wife did
bring a copy of the article, at least ons, int@ythe hearing
roon here. First, 1I'd like to see it.

(Handing document to Court.)

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY - /7.7: 761-715(
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(Fause)

JUDCE COCHERES: I'm going to pass it now for
Mr. Stewart to take ¢ quick look at it.

(Handirg documsnt to Attorney Stewart.)

{Pause)

MR. STEWART: Hot only hasn’t Leen prévidad,
your Honor. Uhe fact that she’s brought one copy now for me
o lock at doesn’t improve, rureythat problem.  But it’s
:eddndant, ag Wwell. I mear, she’s alresady basically said

everything that’s in here. 3o I don't see any reason to

cadmit 1t for that reason, as well, your Honor. T renew my

okijection.

(Hand:ng document to Court.:

JUDGE COCHERES: I'm not sure that I'm going
tc agree that she said everything that’s on this page.

Ms‘yFeig;ey, I'ne geing to admit this arzicle.
Youo are here.  You have identified it as something yoa wrote.
It's not exactly fne same as what you testified to.

It will he yuu: responsibility to provide two
Cop.es of that article Lo the court raporter, and one copy to
re and to each of the other parries here in the roow. If we
were in the wnuilding that 1 normally work in, I might be able
toe help you with that; but we're not. So as far as I'nm
concerned, that will be your responsipility to complete.

You tell me, how soon do you think you can

COMMONWEBLYH REPURTING COMPANY <707 781-7150
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have that sent out to all the parties?

THE WITNESS: Today.

JUDGE COCHERES: Today you could make copiles,
all right. Today is Friday. I will give you until Wednesday
of next week to put those things all in the mail.

MR. STEWART: Your Honor, I'm going to object
or. one other ground. That exhibit, if I recall correctly,
nas several 1ines that are attributed te a Verizon employee
who 18 not identifled ard who we can’t tell who she is. It’s
hearsay. 1 agk at least that thosge sectiohs be stricken.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would you give me the article
bacs please, Ms. Feigley? |

{Docunent handed <o Court.i

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart, in her testimony
she talked apout Lisa, as well ag in this article. It’s been
my experierce, and I know you have many ysars ol experience
with the Utility Bar, that when you’re dc&ilng with customer

bat

T

2rvice representatives from any company they Jdo not ncrmalily
give you their full name. So I'm going to overrule that
obijection, as well.

MR. FAIRALL: Will we have the right to
respond Lo that, if 1t’$‘apprapriate, onoe ué have seen it
aried hav& a chance to review ig?

JULGE COCHERES: Well 1 think what I'm going

COMMONWEALTH KEPCKTING COMEANY  +717: 76.- 1150
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teo do 18, when we finish Ms. Feigley’/s testimaony, I will take

2 minute to allow both you and Mr. Stewart ts read the

article in its entirety; and you will be able ts do your
cross examination after you’ve read the article.,

MR. FAIRALL: Thank you, sir.

MR. KAZEE: Judge, this is Bruce Kazee. Is
Lhere some way that a copy of the article can be provided to
me, as well, before the hezring is conuluiled? |

JUDGE COCHERES: No, sir, I can't. We are not
in my building. We are in a building acrgss'the street from

my offices. I do not have access te fazx, and I do not have

wCCeeEs to -~ well we actually happen to have & State phone in

the conference room with us. But Mr. Stewart has officially
entered his appearance on behalf of you, and so the best we
can do with it right now is for him and Mr. Fairall to read
bk A

I need to go on te some sther subjects. Ms.
Feigley, you told me thal you are charged a $3.389% fee for
what?

THE WITMESS: That 1is, apparently they have
charged me for -~ let me see eractly what they call it again.
2'm sorry...call torwarding?

JULGE COCHERES: No.

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.

JULGE COCHEEES: I believe you toid me that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - 717 7€1-7150
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you were charged some sort of fee for paying your bill? |

THE WITNESS: Oh, ékay; I’m sorry. Yes. 1In
paying T%Netix, each time you would pay them be it their 15
days or row now they're nilling cne sianal to a charge, what
they call & processing fee of $3.93. When I had originally
receivea the notice, 1 thought it was for i1f you sent a check
to them. So I ran out and bought a money order, but T sent

them my morey order for the exact amount. They didn’'t have

~to have any problem with my bank account. And even then,

they tacked the $3.9%5 processing fee onto my acccunt.

MR. FAIRALL: Is that shown on your bill?

THE WITNESS: Ho. That is T-Netix. And today
when they sent the statement, they have a sheet cf paper that
»8 attached to the front of it which tells ybu that there is
4 prooessing fee; 2'm not sure I nave that with me. BRo,
(78 not on the particular paper I brought with me.

JIDGE. COCHERES: Ms. Feigley, the description
of exhibit as to - wait. We're‘disconneftéd;kscrry.

(Audio/video temporarily disconnected)

MS. LESTER: Jerry is now overseeing our
entire hearing. S0 when he sees it goos down, he will bring
it right pack up.

{Pause)

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, we’re back on

line, 1 hope. Can Frackville hear us again?

COMMONWEALTH BEPCRTING COMPRNY - 7173 761~7150
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Mr. DURANT: Yes, we can.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you for your help and
patlence. |

Okey. Ms. FPeigley, I was starting to talk to
you about your Exhibits 1 and 2. whan you introduced them
you said: “You can see from the top of the page that 1t says
T-Netix/V3EI.” BAs you can see from the tdp cf our page, it
Says ﬂd such thing. That’s why I asked you if you have the
original document with you;

THE WITNESS: Not that one. But this 1s how
it appears. |

{Handing docuament Lo Cudrt.}

JUDGE COCHERES: For the record, Ms. Feilgley

has provided yet ancther bill. I'm going to pass them to Mr.

Fairall and Mr. Stewart to take a look at.

(Handed document tce Attorneys Fairall and

Stewars )

{Pause)
JUbsk COUHERES: Ms. Feigley, I'm going to

show you what is marked as Felgley Exhibit No. 1. And it

appears to me that you have put a mark next to almost cvery

call that was not 15 minutes long; is that right?
(Handing document to witness,)
THE WITNESS: Yes. Because we always talk up

until they disconnecl us, ot least until we have the 15-

COMMOLWEALTH KEPUKTING COMFAENY (717 761-7150
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second warning.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are you telling me then that
becavse the call was discornected sooner than 13 minutes,
“hat you claim that these calls were terminated prematurely
by the system? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. It will actually =zell you
at it’s beling disconnected because you aré using & service
at’s prohibited. It will ~ell you that. But we always
talx until it cuts us off. And, you know, I believe that my
husband had a business telepheone call when he spcke to
Amranca. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Dic ybu intend to make your
Veriron hill an exhibit tocay? |

THE WITNESS: No.

JIDGE COCHERES: All right. I'm going to
Label the artiele that you were the aathor of as Feigley
Exhibit No. 4, I believe, because you pre-numbered some
exhibits and I see that you have an Exhibit 4.

(Whereupon, the document wag fnarked Feigley

Exhibit No. 4 for identification)

JUDGE CUCHERES: B11 raght. Witﬁ that I am
going to go off the record fcrkjust a moment and allow Mz,
Stewarl anc Mr. Farrell to lock at your artiale; as I said 1
wou.d, s0 that they can get to do their cross examination.

(Discussion off the record.)

COMMONWERLTH REPOURTING COMPANY  (717; k’lﬁiw?}‘ﬂ)
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JUDGE COCHERES: Let’s 4o hack on the recerd.
As I indicated before, Mr. Fairall and Mr‘kS:ewart were to
examine the article., Mr. Stewart has indicated he has some
Cross examination. |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STEWART:

55

0. Gooud 1morning.

. Good morning.

0. First I’11 ask you anout this article. Who is Irene
aest?

A, In this case, thiskis a ?en'name.

G- Ukay, it’s at alias. Do you have any other aliases?

MR. FEIGLEY: Opbject; it’s irrelevant.

MR. STEWART: No. It goes to the credibility

of the document.. If she claims that she wrote it and it’s

semeone else’s nare at the top, that’s not...

MR, FEIGLEY: She testified she was the
auvtnor,

MR. STEWART: Tne document speaxs otherwise,
Mr. Feigley.

JURCGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, I understand
your gbjection. It is coverruled..
| Continue, Mr, Stewart.
BY MR. STEWART:

9. S0 when wthis article speaks, “When one of our

COMMONWEALTH REPOCHTING COMPRMNY - {7173 761-71%0
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editors,” 1s that you, too?

Al Yes.

Q. So this is actually you? 1It’s just that you put

somebndy else’s name on 1t?

wr

P Tes.

g, fou don’t have Lise’s name?

A, No. She wouldn’'t give ir’ro me.

. Did she say where sho was?

A. - No, she would not. I was given a telephoné number .

I called the telephore rumber. She would tell me nothing.
Except I explained my proolem to her and she says: I can tél:
yuu now, you're nob getlling your money back. And thén I
éx@aeeﬁed to talk to about five diiferent people at T-Netix

and their _ocations.

0. Did you tape record this call or did you remember 1t?
A, No. I don’'t sensor my telephone calls.

0 Yon thinxk recording and censoring are two different
things, okay.

MK, STEWART: Your Honor, 1'm going to renew
my objection., I don’t think 1t’s relevant. 1It’s hearsay.
’It wasn’ . provided to us sefore.  So we hadg no chance to

investigate 1t, try teo find out who this Lisa person was. I

‘think it's unfair and it’s surprise, and it shouldn’t be

parmitbted,  But I rerew my obtection.

JUDGE COCEERES: 1 understand you're

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  {717; 7€1-7150
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preserving your position. Do you have any other cross
gxamination?

, MR. STEWART: Yes, Your Honor; l'm sorry.

BY MR. STBWART# |
Q. Ms. Feigley, you said you had timed telephone calls
Lo your husband. How do yeu co that?

AL I don’t.

.,

9. You testifiled just a few minutes ago that you
sometimes {imed Lhe telephone calls.

A. My husband times them, and you can tell by the time

when tney’ve been cut off and they’re reconnected. We call

and reconnect them. You get more than -- it chocks up more
zhah 15 minutes, and 15 minutes is the only amount of calling
time that the computer will allow per day.

| D thcrc’é also a question about whcn they start and
so forth. Sonetimes when they pick up the phone the
recordirg 15 already well underway. |
Q. How do you know that?
&, Because when I pick it up to say helle, it’s already
telling me what the charges are and what butten to puéh. It
deesr’ v tell me whe is calling me.  It's already well past |
that part. There’s no consistency Lo the systemn.
Q. You say you were ccerced into a direct bill account.
Can yoa explain to me how you were coerced?

A. It’s the only way 1 could get my telephone calls.

COMMONWEALTR KEPORTING COMPANY {717 761-7150
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0. Why is that?

Al Because it's the way that Verizon and T-Netix has set
ip their telephone system. There was a period ot timé when I
wuas being killed by both compenies. And Verizon finally,
after a long period ¢f time, had credited me from the double
Lilling. 1 believe 1t was credited for all ot it. I‘m not

sure.

. Are you a Verizen locel service customer?

Al Yes, I am.

0. Are you currently toll-denied on that account?

2. Pardon? |

0. Are you currently toll-denied on that account?

A, 1'm sorry, I'm not hearing what word you’re saying.
0. Are you toll-deniea? Are you able to make long-

disance telephone calls?
A, On, I don’t have -- [ use my cell phone for all long-

distance phone calls. 1'm not toll-denied, no.

VN Do you have long-distance service?
a. No. I use my cell phene. 1 can call all over the

wer.d.

Q. When you terminated your lorg-distance service, was
that abeout tne same time you got something from T-Netix
saying that you would need to be direct pilled?

A, No. Ifve never had long-distance service with

Verizon before. 1 had AT&T, And I have several years

COMMONWEALTH REPOKTING COMPANY {117 THRl1-7150
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canselled that service.
Q. I want you t¢ =~ I louked uver Lhe telephone Dill

what you prov.oded, the T-Netix telephone biil.

A, That was noT an exhibit.
TR I understand tnat. I didn’t happer so notice a $3.94

charge. Would you show me?

A. T rold Juage Cocneres T oid not have that paper with
me .
. kay. We asked you some discovery aboub this -

MR, STEWAERT: I'm not going to mark this,
Your Honor.o I'm ojust going to aék the witress to look at it,
about the basls for the $3.949 fee,
3. ‘ And in response you provoded us with a’iocmment from,
it igoks like it's from T-Hetax. I'd like you to take a Look

al thal and sse 1f that looks like what you provided to me.

tkanding document Lo Wliness.i

A, Teeg.
. Could you read to me the paragrapn at the bottom?
A.  The whole paragraph?

. o Yes.

. “We now accept credit card and personal check

payments by telephone by cailing 800-397-7115. To enter ycur
T-Netix agcount numper and the amount you are paving, you are
authorizing us to automatrically dedust the amount from your

pack or charge your credit card., There 15 & $3.9% charge to

COMMUNNEALTH REPACIING COMPANY €717 TR1-Vi40
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Jase the systen, and the payments will be posted to your
account the next business <day. For assisﬁance with this
transaction please call §3§~387-1393, This is just another
way we are working to improve our service te you. T-Natix,

Ire. Inmate calling uncer control.”

. Thank you.
{Handing document to Attorney Stewart.)
Q. I believe you sald that you are charged more for

“hese telephcne'calls L¢ yeur huskand than you are for
similar services by other carriers, I believe is what you
gaid. Are you talking about long-distance service to
somekbody who is not incarcerated? Are you talking about
calling other inmates at other correctional facilities?

A. None of the correctional facilities allow people on

the cutside te call inside.

Q. So what are you talking about? Explain to me your...
A. I can call Guatemala for 15 minutes for $2.00.

Q. But you’re not calling irnto a acrrectibnal facility?
A, Nes

MR, STEWART: I dén’t have any other
guestions, Your Honor.
| JUDGE CUCHERES: Mr. Fairall?
MR. FAIRALL: Yes, I dc.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. FAIRALL:

COMMONWEBRLTH HEPORTING COMPARY 1717 781-T1%0
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Q. Ms. Feigley, when you read your discourse you
indicated that at one time there were scuncs on the phone
that sounded like Lhe prison sensor was astempting to

dignonnect the call?

A. That's correct.

Q. You prepared that obviously before today?

A Yes. This happened’several times.

0. Ne. i'm saying you prepared your testimony before

today. You heard the testimory ¢f Captain Durant that the
people who monitor the phones within the security system

cannot disconnect. LCid you hear that?

A, I heard him say that.
Q2. Do you have evidence to show, other than your own...
A, We're off again,

(Audio/video temporarily disconnected)

JUDGE COCHERES: Frackville, can you hear us

again? Oh, wWwalt a nminute. Frackville, can you hear as now?

MP. FEIGLEY: We can hear you. We can’t see
vou.  New we’ ve got you.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Mr. Fairall, please
continue.

THE WITNESS: I had finished just say.ing that
ves, | heard him say that.
BY MR. FAIFALL:

G, You necard him say that, ckay. Bat you don’t believe

COMMUNWEALTE HEPORTING COMBANY 1717 761-7150
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that?
A, Ne.
3. - Lo you have evidence, other than your own personal

belief, that scmecns who 1s monitoring the phone calls at
Frackville in the security office can disconnect? |

A I have heard of gusrds apologizing to inmates that
they aécidentaliy cut off their call.

Q. You have hcard the guaards say that?

A. It's hearsay on my part. I did not actaally hear the
guard. An inmate had tcld me there were apologies for having
telephone calls cut off,

. There were apoulogies by -- do you have the name of

the inmate that told you that?

A, M, T do not.

o, - S you have an unnamed lnmate _nd.ocating to you?
A. Yas,

0. From Frackville?

A Mo,

Q.“ From another Pennsylvania institution?

A. | Yas.

4P Wnat anstaitution wéuld *hat ba?

A. Hunt ington.

G. S0 you have an unnamed person from Huntingten, and

you were talking to that unnamed person on the phone?

A, No. It was another ccnversaticn through letter.

COMMONWELLTH REPORTING COMBANY 717 761-7150
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0. Sa you have it in writing?
A. I do nct have the letter anymcre. I would not gei
anosheriperson involved who i1s not part of this; 1L'm sorry.
But the other reason that 1 do not believe him. ..

£y, Let’s stick with this.

A. I will not do that without the person’s permission.
o. So you kncw the name of the person. You’re not

giving 1t. He's the one that told you in a lettor that a
correctivns oificer ¢pologlized to him because he was cut off
from a telephone call? |

A, That he said he apparent.y accicdentally cut it off.
&, That’s what you were saying, ckay. Do you have any

other indicaticns?

)

. Only that I have repeatedly heard -- my husband would
call and he'll say, use o word that starts with an “s” like a
nissing sound, you krow, kind of & hissing sound where you
say an “s”. The phorne will either -- it scunds like somebody
nag like intercepted. It changes the whole quality of the
‘telephone call,/ And a couple of times it actually ended in
getting us cut off, end other times it will like come back to
its ﬂofmal thing. |

I alWays Lhought it was somebody else’llke that he
got the phoné cr samebddy else pushing a recorder or
something. I%’'s a strange noise. When the system first

started geveral years ago, this wouid happen on almost every

COMMONWEALTH REPOKTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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telephone call, that you could hear a perscﬁ coming in as
though they were coming in tg monitor., Sirce I'm not a
telephene coperator, 1'dan't know exactly what it is. But I
would asgsume 1t scunds like somebody was pushing a button to
rhange the Whoic call. |

IThis will happen with, like ! say, certain words. I
didn’ ¢ know if they watch for certain words. T don't knaw
what they do to monitor. I don't know. But it seems like

scmehody has the option of catting them off 1f +hey want to.

Re N It’s a sound that you hear. It’s like scomeone

pushing a button?
AL It’s not a clicking noise. It's a nolse as though
somebody, like a recorder cr something going in like the
background. Tt’s that kine of noise. It’s not a clicking,
you know, a noise l-ke that at all. |
0. You’ve noticed that that happens when your husband
miaght be using the “s” sound?
A. - Yeah. Like “sure” Qf some:hiné, you say something
sike Lhdt,kit will cause something to happen.

MR. FAIRALL: That's all I nave; thank yOU.

- JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Feigley, do you use a

cordless phone at youar home?

TAE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: And you mentioned thatyyou

have more tharn one telephone nurber. How many telephone

COMMONWERLTH REPORTIHG COMPARY - 0710 TEI-T1E0
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numbers do ycu‘have avallable to you in your home?

THE WITNESS: Three, 1f you irclude my cell
whulie,

THDGE. COCEERES: Ckay. Ts your weil phone
listed on your husband’s approved call list?

THE WITHNEZS: Ysas.

JUDCE COCHEERES: So you gét calls on the cell
phone, as well? |

THE WITNEZS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are any of the calls that you
aave talked about calls tnat were, that you <hink were cut
off prematurely on yeur c¢ell phone?

THE WITNESS: I can’t rezall. Maybe he might
remember better because he uses his card to call on that.‘ I
don’t krow.

JUDGE COCBERES: ugay; nell we'll get to his
testimony later, if he's geoing To present any.

Would yeu agree with me that during the
course f the morning that we’'ve spent together, some of it
even on tnhe video conference phores, that almast‘everybody in
this roem has a cell phone, right?

THE WITNESS: Right.

JIDGE COCTHEFES: Would you alsd agree with me
‘that, at least based on my perscnal experience, they're not

the most reliable phones ln the world; are they?

CUOMMONREALTH REPCRTING COMBANY 0217 T€1-71%0
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THE WITNZSS: ﬂ@.

JUIGE COCHERES: No. They cut off calls
whether they’re to prisons or anybody else, right?

THE WITNESS: Uh-~huh.

JU3GE COCHERES: Okay. Are all of the phone
calls thal yoa have listed, at least on the two bills Feigley
Exhibit 1 and Exhibit 2, those are all to hard~11ne phones?

THE WITNESS: Yes. They woulc pe the only
ones on that bill.

JUDGE COCHERES: Those twe lires, does the
cordless phene work on both of them?

THE WITNESS: The cone telephone line I just
use for ay campu:er, although 1 can use it. But we always
just cail on the one line. I don’t think that he’s hardly
gver called on tne other line.

JUDGE COCHEREZ: I understand entirely. I
ased to have exactly that going on at my house, okay.

All richs. Gentlémen, 1s therekany further
exaiiinaltion of the witness based on my guestlions?

MR. FAIRALL: No, sir.

MR. FEIGLEY: Judge Cochezres, micht I ask a
couple questions of her?

JUDGE COCHERES: You can, but not right yet.

’I just need to hear from Mr. Stewart.

ME. STEWART: HNo, Your Hongr.

COMMONWEALTH RuPORTING COMPARY  1717; T6€l-715@
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JUDGE COCHEERFMS: Okay, fine. Yes, Mr.
Feigiey, you may ask some guestions.
MF. KAZEE: Judge, this is Bruce Kazee. Could

I have an opportunity to ask just & couple of limited

questions?

CUDGE COCHERES: A11 right. We'll allow Mr.
Feigley Lg go last, and we'’ll allcew Mr. Kazee to ask some
questions.
| CROSE EXAMINATION

BY Mk. KBAZEE:

T Good morning, Ms. Feigley.
A, Goon marning.
. Just very briefly, have you ever received a credit of

your wired~line telephone service from either T-Netix or V&SI

for the set-up charge assgciated with a call from your

Chusband?

A. I'm not sure I'm aware of what he means by that.

MR. STEWART: The initial fee charge or the

connection fee.

‘THE WITNESS: No.
BY ME. KAZEE:
! The other guestion I have Ior youa is, your discussion
with the Verison service rep that you feundkto be
a@sati&ﬁactmry, when did that occur?

5. - I'm not sure of the exact date right now. It was, I

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY. ({7173 761-7180
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Ealieve, last fall.
o kIn the fall of 20047
A, I believe so. I made the call on my cell phone so i
would be able to find the exact date. But I do not have it
right now.
Q; Might it have been in the summer?
A. Sir, 1t’s possible. I don’t know the éxact date.

MR. KAZEE: Very good, thank you. That’s all
I have.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Mr. Feigley,
yau' ve heen waiting patiently. | | |
| - CROSS EXAMINATION
BY ¥R. FEIGLEY:

Q. Hi, little wife. How are you doing?
L. Hello.
0.  Amanda testified that cne of these disconnects was

pecause either I hung up on vyou or you hung up on me. Did
that ever happened? |

A, Ro. I mean, she ﬁestified that.. Euc I have never
hung up on you, nor have you ever hung up on mé~

5N CThis bill tnatldudge Cocheres asked about and wanted
te know whiy we have marked certain bills, the bill shows the
twe calls were made on the sare date, one right after
anwther; is that correct? |

A, That's correct.

COMMONWEALTH KEPORTING COMPANY {717 76i-7150
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Q. When yvou called Lisa at Verizon in Philadelphia, did
she suggest she was going to do any investigations?

MR. STEWART: We obsect, Your Honor. |1
sbiject. The witness has already sald she didr’t know where
“he person was, she «idn’t tell her. New he’s saying that
she called from Philadelpnia. That has not been established
ir. the record.

ME. FEIGLEY: Strike Philadelphia.

MR. STEWART: Thank you.
3Y MR. PEIGLEY:

Q. When youa talked to Vexiz@n’s representative, Lisa,
did she suggest to you,that she was going to 4o any
irvestigation b&:mré she denied you a refund?

A. " No. She just teld me that T wouldu’” be getting any

of my moncy back,

G Wrien you talked to her...
A, I asked to speak o a suapervisor and so forth, and

they wouldn’t put me in contact with anybedy else.

. When you talked to Ms. Ashelman here about refunds,
did she give you any indication that she weuld investigate
before she decided whether or not you would get a refund?

A. No. She told me that she didn’t have any autnority
¢ do anything about refunds, and suggestéd;l call that
number that’s listed in the article and taik zo them. She

said taey would have to do it.

COMMONVIEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 7171 761-715C
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s Counsel interrogated you about maklng'a‘tape
recording of phone calls., Are tape rescrdings‘af phone calls
legal in Pennsylvania? L
k. | No, they are not.

MR, FEIGLEY: I have nothing further, Judge
Tucheres.

JUSGE COCHERES: Any more quésti@ns for the
Witriess?

MR. ZTEWART: I 1ust have cne, Your Honar.

BLCRUSE LAAMINATLION

2Y MR, STEWART:

2. Me. Foigley, are you a lawyer?
. Lo, I'm not.
2. I jJust wanted to know how you know that taping

telephone conversations in Penh&ylvania is illegal?
A. It s comron knowledge.

MR. STEWART: Thank vou, =hat’s all.

THE WITHNESS: Un.ezs the person is notified
that Lhey are being recorded. I don’t know, maybe both
parties have to. I just know you can’t do it and it's
inadmissible in court.

MR. FAIRALL: 1 have one, Yaar'HOnor,_lf I
might? |

JUDGE COCHERES: Sure.

RECRGSS EXAMINATION

COMMONWNFAUTH PRPOBPTING CONPARY (717 761-7150
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BY MRK. FAIRALL:
0. Under examination by your husband or interrcgation by
your huskand, you indicated that you never hung up on him

during any of the phone calls?

A, That’s correct.

s Nor did he ﬁang up on you?

‘A. That’s correct.

2. You wouldn’t know that, would you, unless he told
you?

A. Ch, ves, I wculd, We've been married a very, vety

long time.
J. I'm asking you, when the phone goes dead, you don’t

know the reason the phone goes dead?

A, It will come on with a recording.
0. As to what?

A, That I have three-way calling or a prohibited feature

is being attempted.

2. S5omecne tells you right then?
A - Yeah. Bat I don’t have those services.
Q0 I understand that. S¢ whenever fthere’s an

interruption of your telephone ér~term;nation, I should say,
of your telephche calls, it tellis you immediately the reason
for it?

A, Almcst always. ©Now there are scme times, there's

neen tines where it’s gone beep, beep, beep, beep and

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY {717, 7%i-7.5C
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nothing, 1 have'no idea what the means, and no recording has
come on. 100 percent of the time it is not ené~thing that it
does. Virtually 97 percent of ﬁhe time or 98 percent of the
time it comasyon saying that we’re attempring to use é
prohibited featﬁre. But there are cccasions when all of a
sudden you’re talking in the middle c¢f & sentence and the
other person isn’t there. But my husbarnd dossn’t hang up on

me and I don’t hang up on him.
MR. FAIRALL: Thank you.
JUOGE COCHERES: If there are no more
guestions for the witness, the $ltﬂé8$ is excused,
{(Witness excused)
JUOGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, do you have any
more witnesses for me? | |
ME. FUIGLEY: I wou'd like to testify, myselZ.
JULGE COCHERES: A1l right. Let me take care
of sume old business here.
| Feigley Zxhibits Nos. 1, 2 and 4 are
admitted.
(Whereupon, Feigley Exhibit Nos. 1, 2 and 4
were received in evidence.)
JUDGE COCHERES: We have heard testimony on
Exnibits 3A, 3 and ¢. But we have yet to have them really
Cauthenticated for thekreaord, and I'm nct going teo admit them

at this time. And I'm aware that there are objections to

COMMONWEALTH REPGRTING COMPANY  (717) 76i-7.50
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Felgley Exhibit No. 4.

A1l right. Now, Mr. Feigley, do ynu want to

Lestifly?

MR. FEIGLEY: Yes.

JUDGE COTHERES: Ra.se your rigat hand.
whereupon, |

SECRGE FEIGLEY

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Al right, sir. would you
tell us your name and address, please? |

THE WITNESS: My nane .s Geo?qe Feigley, F-e-
I-g~l-¢c-y. I'm a grisoncr at 8CI Fraﬁkville, 1121 Altamént
Boulevard, Frackville, Pennsylvania, 17 — 1 don’t even kncw
what the address Iis.

JUDGE COCHERES: That’s oxay, we have 1t. How
tell me why you £iled this complaint, sir.

STATEMENT

THE WITNESS: I'm George Feigley, & prisoner
i the Btate Correvtional Institutzun vl Frackville,
Pennsylvania; and for 38 years, the ﬁusband of Sandra
Feigley, the Co-~complainant. In order to telephone my wife,
I have no authcrity to but to use the telephone monopoly
vxeﬁeht;y orperated by Verizon Se.ect Services, Incorporated

partnership with the Pennsylvania Department of

a

i

Corrections, usually referred to as DOC.

COMMOUNWEALTH FEPORTING COMPANY . {717; 761-71%0
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The monopoly %ab#cﬁtracts with T-Netix to

provide a computerized technology, one of which costensibly
performs the following functions: cersors my phsné ¢alis and
allows guaras to }igténkin; records the content of my calls
along with their date and time of day; controls the persons I
may telephone; limits how freguently I may talephone; times
the length ¢f the calls; periodically interrupts my
conversation with an announcement which excludes my
conversation., Tne system also d:sconﬁécts'cazls 1t doesn't
like, and keeps a record of all calls that it discennects and

the supposed reason for the disconnectien

it

My understanding :s the guard who eavesdrops
on the telephone calls can cut off the conversation and/or
man have the sensifivity adjusted so that ordinary background
nolses will diseonnsct calls.

I tur-her understand that recordings of ny
telephone a@nveiﬁations are archived by the prison for
lengthy periods of times, and that the records of
disconnections are also archived as part of 1t's
collaborat.ion in the telephone partnership.

The DOT hes numercus regulations, many of
which are secret. I am pér$onally regulated, at least in
part, by DOC, Ly & D0C directive known as DOC Admin 818. It
is a public document, and I include its contents here by

reference as 1t’s set forth info, along with 1ts numerous

COMMONWEARLTH REFURTING TOGMPANY (7.7 76171545
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I freqguently telé@hone my wife using the
mmnnpnTy system. Most of the calls are made collect, but I
also make calls which I pay for. I buy the telephone £ ime
from the prisor zcommissary through the agents at the
Department Cf Corrections in amounts of $15.00, $25.00 or
$£50.00 per week, plus sales tax. Refuads for prepavment of
telephone time are not ava:lable, no matter how long the
monopoly has pcsse&Sion of my funds. I incur no interest or
penefit.

Cn several occasions I have been unable to
aceess or use my prepaid account.

(Aucdio/video temporarily disdonnected)

JUDGE COCHEREE: Mr. Feiyley?

THE WITNESS: I'm here;

JUDGE CCCEERES:  You're reading a script;
aren't you, sir?

THE WITNEES: I'm reading testimony.

JUDGE COCHR?ES: Okay, fine. T want you to
know that I wrecte down the last words that you said. That's
why 1 think you can ¢o back tc where we lost vou. You used
the words: unable to use or access prepaid account. Do you
see that? |

{Pause)

JUDGE COCHERES: Take your tims, sir. It's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 1717} 761-7150
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not your feuli.

THE WITNESS: Okay, I think T'v

got 1it.

2

JUDGE CQCHERES: A1l right. Please t@ntinue}

THE WITNESS: If I repeat few words, ;he
court reporter will exXcuse me?

JUDGE COCHERES: I will, ton.

THE WITNESS: I'm sure you will, Judge.

Gn several oceasions I have keen unable to
4CCRSs Or use my prepad acccunt even thoughuit cuniained
more than enough credit to make telephone calls., When I
prepay a telephone call, the computerized announcement states
that I will be charged $2.2% for the firs: ﬁlnute, and $0.22
for each additional minute. When I compare subseqguent
acecount balances, the monopely has actually charged me more

than the stated rate. A 15-minute phone call under these

T

wes wosts £5.33.

On many occasions the telephone system

disconnects telephone calls when neither my wife or 1 have
P M

violated any of Lhe numerous prohibitions. Wrhere such a
disconnection occurs the system typically grocuces three loud

beeps and announces that three-way calling features are not

allowed or that custem calling features are nct allowed. On

ne occasion do elther my wite or I use or attempt to use such
features.

My wife does not subscribe to any such

COMMONWEALTE REPURTING COMEANY {717 T61-115%0
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features or at least did not until scmebody apparently
related to this case decided to stick them on her bill in
March,

Respondent, DOT, knows or shculd know that no
such features were esver used since all calls are monitored
and recorded. A review of the recurdings prove that
disconnections were made for no 1eq;tim£te reason.

I submitted a grievance using the established
90C grievance procedure. 1t is evidenced by Feiﬁley‘s
Exhibit 3. I complained about certain disconnections by the
telﬁphane system, but I actually cited only iwo
disconnections on 11 August, 20354,

It is clear from the prisocn's brush-oft of
the ¢rievance at Exhibit 3B that they have records of all the
discennected calls. The exhibit cites 14 July, 2004; 28
July, 2004; 11 August, 2004 ard 14 August, 2004. The
respense to’the grievance &alsc shows that DOC makes no good-
faith effort to correct problems or té,make refumds.

Lastly, Exh.bit 3C evidences personal
shvolverent of Robert Shannon, the agent named in our
complaint as representing DOC. Well Pespondent DOC is
already in possession of the detailed record for all my
disconnected telephone ca.ls, and needs ﬂc‘iist from me.

By way of example, in addition to those

aiready mentioned, my calls recently were disconnected on: 8

COMMONWEALTH, REPCKTING COMPANY *717; 761-7150
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January, 2005; 14 February, 2005; 19 Fekruary, 2005; 28
Makah, 2905, On all mentioned instances the disconnecticns
wguuxzad without my wife or me doing any prohibited things.
The system simply doesn't work properly. It‘néver has.

Wher a telephone call is disccnnected, I must
call back and thereby incur an additional $2.25 connection
fee or if I call collect, a $2.77 fee. The same call made in
the same way by Respondent Rgbeﬁt Shannen, but made from a

system other than the Verizon/T-Nelix menopoly, would cost
nim less‘than $U.50 tor 1% minutes. I just came across an ad
Lh Time where they're charging a penny a minute. Fifteen |
minutes would cost $C.15. The charges impesed on my wife and
me are grossly excrbitant, unreasonable, punitive, unfair and
net in the public interest. They've,unréagonabiy broken our
Constitutional right of expression and act to improperly
CRISUL our communications.

n many othér oCcasions my conversations are
interrupted by loud beeps, thr@aténing to disconnect the
calls and/or ny ;nteixupticus wnlch seem to originate from
thé guards eavesdropping on the calls. This is especially
true where we dl&ﬁussed a wWww.prisoners.com wﬂbulte and where
we are Crltl”dl of the conditions or staff at the Frackville
Prisorn.

On numersus occasions I have been unable to

use the moropoly system because it simply refuses to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . i717: 76i-715G
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function. On the morning of 8 January, 2005 for example,
calls were impossible; Priscners were told simply that the
system was down. On several other occasions my account
information was not available to‘the system or the database
of approved telephone numpers was not’accéssible.~ On the
afternuan of 5 April, Z005 the system woulen't work. It was
a bright, sunny day. There was no thunder or rain.

’ During the course of my telephone
conversations the Verizon today's monopoly system interrupts
with mesSages. iﬁ a 1lb5-minute phone call there are five such
interropticns.  During the messages ne.ther I nor my wife can
communicate. Together the time of the messages is about one
minute of time that 1 or my wife must pay for. Some of the
interruptions are unreasonable per se, and the fact,that’we
can't talk is unreasonable. On several occasions I've
cérefully timed the durat;on ¢L my phone cails. On each
occasion the timing indicated by the Verizon/T-Netix system
has been shorter than my timing.

It is my understanding that & comnodity, in
thiskcase telephone service, is sold by a measured amount, in
this ecase by the minute. Thekonus is on the vendor to prove
the accuracy of the measurement, just as a gas station must
prove that a gallon that it sells 1s really a gallon.

I've rad occasion to review copies of my

wife's telephone bill from Verizon's subcontractor, T-Netix.

- COMMONWEARLTH REPCRTIBG COMPARY . (717: 761-7150
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The taxes, fees and sundry charges on the bills are
incomprehensible. There is no intelligent way for a customer
to audit the bill and to be sure that it is correct. Given
Resp@ndént's sther business praCtices; I am constrained to
believe that the added charges may be bogus. The Commission
should audit the bills.

The praison telephone system is a'monopoly
which must be cperated in the public interest and must
reasonably sezvice customers. I am not well-served by the
Verlizon/T-Netix menopoly. It is a revenue sirain for the
government at our expense, and it g-ves encrmous income to
the Respondents at our expense. 1 Lake the Respondents to
comprise a corrupt organization in the meaning of the
racieteering iaws.

Beforce this complaint was made, my wife
talked to & Lisa at Verizon Select Services. It was only
Lisa's treatment of my wife thaz prompted uaytn file this
aﬁdeﬁ cemplaint.  There was simply no other way to obtaiﬁ
relief,

That is all I have, Judge Cbcheres.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, did I
understand you to tell me that there is a maximum‘of five
interrupticns on a 1lS-minute phone call?

THE WITHESS: Yes, sir. At the peginning of

the call there's a long dissertation akout sundry things. I

LCUMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPARY 1717 76.1-7150
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don't count that.

Approximately every three minutes into the
call there is an adeitional interruptiorn. This interruption
has a pause bsfore it actually starts and a paucse after it
concludes.  During the pauses and the actaal playing of the
message, you can't talk. There are three of these. They say
things like: “This call is from & correctional institution.
Customer-calling features are not allowed during the course
of this conversation”. There are three of them.

Toward the end of the ca.l there is a warning
that says you have oune minute remaining. I havekno idea if
there really iy one minute remaining otherx than my own
approximation from my watch. Bat that's what the system
says. Then there's one a littls while later that gives you
ancther warning that says there are 15 secondé lets. In
total there are five interruptions in 15 minutes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. Now let's just talk
about the last two for a minute. Those are background
interruptions, sir; aren't they? They do not presmpt your
conversaticn?

THE WITNESS:V No. You cannct’taik during
those pericds of time. 1've been doing this every day tor
years. You ceannot talk during trhose irnterraptions. You
can't talk during any of them.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, fine.

COMMONWEARLTH REPCRTING COMEAKY  {717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: You can talk. 1 mean, people
can't hear you is what 1 mean.

JUDCE COCEERES: I understanc the
ﬂistinctimn, six{

What de¢ you want me and the Commissisn to do?

THE WITNESES: As chance weulad nave it, I
nappen Lo have a statement of the relief that we wantb.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well that's good. That's a
goond thing., T dor't wanf to guess. |

THE WITNES$: Ae pray for the following
relief:

An Crder for tne refund or credit of all the
reeonnection fees improperly lmposed upen us, as well as for
all the time during which the Respondents' messages are being
made and we cannot talk.

An Crder four tne refund of all the exorbitant
atid unteasonable Tarriffis charged, impnsed upon us by the
Respondents for telephone or $2,000.0C, whichever is qreéter.

An Order for the refund or credit of all the
531,49 fees imposed improperly by Fesponcents® agent for
sollection of telephons bills.

An Grder reguiring that Respeondents and their
subcontractors repair and correct the iradegaacies and flaws
in théir telephone to assure that the calls are properly

-

timed and are not improperly cut off to assure that what
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deposit with the kespondents is available to George Feigley;
and to make prepaid phore calls, Lo assure that the data base
of approved phcnhe nuambers 1s’ava113bie and to make sure that
nlocks are not improperly placed on telephone numbers.

An Crder requiriﬁg the tél&phéne calls are
net billed in increments of six seconds or one~tenth of a
minute.

An Order that messages which iﬁtézrupt calls
be avoidablie or be sufficiently soft so that they can be
ralked over, s¢ that talking can be done during the piaying
of the message.

Ar Order that tariff be reduced tu a

reasonable rate, approximately the cost of similar services

within the service area or -about $0.05 a minate.

An Order prohibiting the Commonwealth or its
agency, the Department Of Corrections, from profiting from
the prisoner ~elephone system béyond its actual cost, if any.

An Order that ReSpdndents entertain customer
complarnts in gooed faith and promptly make appropriate
adjustments or refunds.

An Order abrogating or suspending the
contract between VYerlizon Select Service, Inc. and the
Toemmonwealth because the system simply doessn't work as
presented; the suspension to continue urntil the Respondents

certify that the system is actually cperaling as it was

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY © (7179 781-7.50
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intended to operate.

A Declaratory Judgement that Respordents
cwmyrisé a corrupt organization within the meaning of the law
reiated to réckefeering.

A Declaratory Judgement that the prison
telephone system cperated by Respondents does not operate as

it is purported to operate, and that its centrast is

fraadulent.

A Declaratory Judgement that T-Netix
Communicat:ons business practices are manifestly corrupt, not
in the public interest, and that no cerﬁificate to do
bu$1uesa in Pennsylvanie should exist. |

A Declaratory Judgement that neither the
Commonwealth nor Deparﬁment Of Correcticens is authorized to
wonduct a telephone business for profit.

That, Judge, Cocheres, 1s the relief we seek.
I will brief it, if yna wouid like.

JUDGE COCHERES: No. I'm fairly confident
:hatkmy good reporter got aii of that written down.

Now I want <o ralk to you about some of those
things. Let's stars wlﬁh the $2,00G;Q&; licw did you come to
that number?

THE WITNESS: I believe that I am entitled,
that we are entitled, to tort relief; and I don't believe

that the PUC is intended as a shield to protect public

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY {7173 761-7150
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atilaities from tort, froum paying faz their torts. I think
the $2,000.00 is minimal. However, I will let it up to a
Jury.

JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Feigley, if I’cmunt
correctly, this is the fifth complaint that l‘have heard from
you and/or your wile. Wa;iﬁ’that be righti?

THE WITNEES: I can't -~ I'm not -- at least
rhree.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. Do you, sir,
urnderstand that my Commission is limited by the Statute that
crested it in terms cf what 1t has the power and authority to
do?

THE WITHESS: I am not sure of that. I am
not sure 1f I have -~ if for tort I must go througn the
Commission or if I may go to County Court. I'm going to try
to yo to County Court. But I understand that you are
purporting that there a limited number of things you can do.
I understand that. |

JUDGE CCCHEREZ: Good. Let me maxe this easy
fer you. We have, in my Ccmmission, I as a Judge and my
Commissioners as a Comnission have absolutely no aathority to
awarda demages. Those xinds of damages that you seek as a
form of tort rellief are beyonc the scope ot the Statutory
autherity granted to nmy f@mmlsSiQn, and T may have actually

told you that in a previous Jecision.

COMMONWEALTH KERORTING COMUANY {7173 761-71%C
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Now, let’s talk about the contract that

exists between Verizon and the Departmernt Of Corrections --

later.
{Audic/video temporar:ly disconnected)
JUDGE COCHEERES: Frackville, can you hear us
Ayain? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you, all right. I was
saying, let’s talk about the contract between Verizon and the
ﬁepartment of Qerrection$; sir. Do you think that I have any
power to review that contract? | |

THE WITNESS: I thirk that you have the
anthority to revoke the operating certificates fer the
utilities inveolved. That would, defacto, ab:cgate’ﬁhe
contract. ;

JUDGE COCHERES: Gxay. Do you really want me
to du that? | |

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE COCHERES: Goed. Why would you not want
me to de that?

THE WITNESS: Because it would cut off my
converssricn with my wife.

JUDGE COCHERES: Excel}ent, s51r. So why would
you terl me ycu wanted that as a remedy?k

THE WITNESS: I don’t know of any way to

COMMONMMEALTH REPCRTING COMEANY = 17173 76.-7150
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induce thése Respondents to behave respensibly other than to
dangle over thelr heads the possibilaty of losing the
almighty dollar.

JUDGE COCHBHES:~W911,~have you ever in thé
pxe?igus four complaints...

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, I didn’t -- could you
say that again?

JUDGE COCHERES: I sald, have you ever in any
i the previgus four complaints that I've heard asked’me and
the Commission to rule on the possibility of crininal
viplations? |

THE WITNESS: As 1 said in exceptions which 1
filed with yoa just recently...

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, you cid.

THE WITNESS: I bel_eve that it is your
regponsikility to listen to allegaticns of fraud and to place
them under appropriate invest:gative’autbarityksuch as the
State Police or the Attorney General. Bnd if they are
proven, to taxke that into~acc0uﬁt,when you decide whether or
nof to give tne atility a Certificate For Operation. To that
extent I think yéu have, l:ike every éitizen has, the
mbligaglgn to enforce the law or to report violations of the
law.

CUDGE COCHERES: If that's true, sir, wouidn't

you and your wife alsc have that ability?

COMMONAEALTH REMORTING COMPANY (73171 761-7.50
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THE WITNESS: Isn’t that what we have done?

H
2 JUDCE COCHERES: No, sir. I am rot the State
3 Police and 1 am not the Office of the Attorney General,
4 THE WITNESS: But you aré the fact finder.
5 JUDGE COCHERES: I am a fact finder of the
& subject of violations sf‘the Public Utility Cedét Now there
7 are‘very few criminal charges that can come out Of a Public
g dJtility Code. Fraud, to the best of my knowledge, 1s not cne
4 - of them., That’s it, that's all I have. I mean, I can't do
14 morz for you, sir, than the Statute will ailﬁw me to do. And
11 if you... |
17 THE WITNESS: I understand that, Judge
13 Touheres.
14 JUDGE COCHERES: A1l right. When you said
15 carlier that you thought the calls are to SOSTL $.05 a minute
e -~ do you rememrber that?
17 THE WITNZES: Yeah. Yes, I do.
15 | JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, sir. In what format
19 were you talking about calls being made at'$ﬁ‘05 a minute?
20 . THE WITNESS: Are you there or aren}t you
21 | there?
22 ‘ | JUDGE COCHEKRES: I hope éfm stiZA here.
23 THE WITNESS: Okay, you're there. Now what?
24 , JUDGE COCHERES: Let me say it again. Let me
25 tyy it again, from the top,

COMMUNWEALTH KEPORTTHG COMPRNY (717) 761-7.50
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You talkec¢ to me about making calls cost
$0.05 per ninute, and 1 asked you what format were you
thinking about when you said $0.05 a minute? |

THE WITNESS: I don't uﬁdérstand the usé of
the ternm format. |

JULGE COCHEXES: All right, let me make this
sasier for you. BAs far as I know, there are only two ways by
Statare that you, as an inmate, are allowed to make phone
calls, One is using a collect call fermat and one 13 using
some sort of prepaid format; Now when you said $0.0v a

mlnate; what were you comparing it to?  Wnere did you get the

580,05 a minute format?

THE WITNESS: Judge Cocheres, tnhe point that
I'm try.ing to make is that the fees imposed upon the poorest

peopie in the Commonwealth, prisoners’ families, me and my

‘wile, are unteasonably exorbitant. Comparable things I

showed you that I had from Tire, okay, it was charged a
penny. But it is not unusual to see telephone offers being
offered for $0.02, $0.03, 20.94 a minute.

I wouldn’t be bound by a nickle. I'm saying
a nickle would be reasonable. There is some reasonable
charge. What we are belhg charged 1s unreasonab.le; and it is
the Commlssiaﬁ’s duty, not mine, to cetermine what is and
what is nor reassnable. 1 ecould probaply say: Well here are

some exarples.

COMMONWEALTH REPOPTING COMFANY  (7Ll7) 1&i~7.%0
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JUDGE COCHERES: And hcw does the Commission
make a determirnation of what s reasonahie?

THE WITNESS: 1 have no idea.  That would be
something done by tne Comnamdssion. I don’t know how that’s
done. 1 know the Commission makes all sorts of such
det&rm&nati&ns, similar determinations.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right, I understand what

Your position is.

Mx.,?airali, Mr. Stewart, do either ore of
yeou have any questions on crosg examination fer the witness
based on nis'testimohy cr his responses to me?

MR. STEWART: I have one question, Your Henor,
at lecast for now.

JUDGE COCHERES: Righs, just ask your
‘queﬁtioﬁ‘ I never helieve a lawye: who tells me they only
have ane fquestion.

CTHE WITNESS: It’s hard to near you; I'm
sorry. |

MR. STEWART: I’'1l speak to the microphone,
Mr. Feigley. I'm sorry, I wasn’t speaking to the nicrophene.

CROSS EXEMINATION
BEY MR. STEWART:
N feu stated that you have t:imed calls on yoﬁr watch.
Which calle have you timed on your watch? Can you tell me

dates?

COMMONWERLTH REPORTING COMDANY (717) 761-7150
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A No.
. How long -- you say the calls were shoert on Liminq.
Can you tell me how long they were short? |
A, A few seronds.
o. And do you have a digital watch with a stopwatch or
are you just usging your second hand?
A. T have a digital watch.
0. lioes Lt have a stopwatch function? Is that what you
were using to time the cal.s?
A, Nex., Stapwatches areh't permitzed., Just like that
gquegtion abgcut tape recording phone calls...not perniﬁted,

MR. STEWART: Mr. Kazee, dc you have anything
further for the wWitness?

MR. KAZEE: Yes. 1If I could be permitted just
4 very limited question? | | |

JUDGCE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Kazee.

MR. KAZEE: Thank you. |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KAZEE:
3. 1 be]ieve FEzhibit 2B has not been admitted?
A. When I'm finished here, I'm goirg to move teo admit

4ll the exhibits.

J. Gkay. 1'd like to direct your attention to Exhibit
6.
A Lew me dig it out here. 3B, 1've got 1t.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING LOMPAENY {717 T61-7.50
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J. Directing your attention toward the bottom of the

-

page just above the “co” notation, dou you see Lhe separate

waragraph just above that?

Fy

A Yes.
0. 1t starts with, “The cause vou indicated”. Would you

please read that into the record?

Al No. The documernt will state for itself.
A The document has not been admitted. Would you please

‘read the last statement on the exhibit?

Al “The cause ycu indicated wére all checked by the
telephone service previcer/coordinator, anc the aalls ware
disvonnected for the reasons stated.”

Q. At the bottom of the form it shows the name and title

of +the Grievance Cfficer; is that correct?

A Mo.  This is the person who answerzed the grievance.
O, And who was that person?

A. Lieutenant Schauer.

0. -1t shows that his title 1s Grievance Gfficer?

A. That’s the Zellew who was just{.,

0. “Yes” or “no”. |

A No. It says it is, but it isn’t. He isrn’t the

Grievance Officer.

Q. It also shows that Mr. Schauer also signed the form?
A I take it to be his signature.

0. It’s dated August 30%, 20047

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-715%C
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1 A. Yes.

2 2 Thank you. You alsb ind.cated that what prampted you
3 and your w.fe to file this complaint was the pdcr'treatment,
4 that you received from Verizon's service representative; 1s
5 that correct?
& - AL That ny wife received.
7 2. But yet the allegations pertaining to tﬁe poor
g service that yeur wife received from the service
9 representative are not mentioned anywhere in the Complaint:
10 isn’t that true?
11 A, | As far as 1 know. I don’t have a copy of the
1z Complaint fight here.
13 {Pause)
14 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr., Kazee, have you fainished?
145 | MR. KAZEE: Yes, Your Honor; thank you.
16 AR JUDGE COCHERES: Fire. Mr. Fairall?
17 ~ MR. FAIRALL: I have no guestions.
i85 JUDGE COCHERES: Fire. Mr. Feigley?
19 THE WITNESS: T meove tao admit Feigley’s
20 “ Exhibis 3R, =B and -C.
21 ’ | JUDGE COCHERES: They ars aﬁmitted‘

22 (Whereupon, Feigley Exhibit Nos. 3A, 3B and

23 | : 3C were received in evidence.)

24 ) THE WITNESS: I béligve, Judge Cgcheresf
25 that’s all we have.

COMMORWERLTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717; 761-71%%
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1 JIDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

2 | (Withess excused)

3 JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Stewart, you indicated to
4 me that you have some witnesses?

5 MR. STEWART: Yes, Your Honor. Verizon Select
6 Jervices calls Denise Breslin,

7 JUOGE COCHERES: Ms. Breslin?

8 ~ MS&. RRESLIN: Good afternéon, I'r hereo.

9 . JUDGE COCHERES: Good afterncon. Would you
10 raise your right hand?

11 Whereupoun,

12 | DENISE BPESLIN

13 having been first duly sworn, testitied as follows:
14 : JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor?

15 | DIRECT EXAMINATION

16 BY MR. STEWART:

17 0. | Good afternocn, Ms. Breslin. Can you please state
18 youx name‘andkspell your last name for the record, please?

19 AL Yes; Denise Bxesl:n» That woald B-r-g-s-l-1-n.

20 0. By whom. ..
21 A. . My address...
22 0. Oh, your address. I’m sorry, I cut you off.
23 A, Wo preblem. My address is Verizon, 1119 16 Streset,
24 Third Floor, in Altoona, Pennsy.vania, 16601.
25 Q. Thank you. By whom are you employed and what is your

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY  (717: 761-7150
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job titie?
A. I'm employed by Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated;
and my job title 1s the Product Line Manager ior Verizon
Zorrect.ions.
2. Have ycu reviewasd the complaint flled by the Feigleys
in this matter?
A. Yes, I have.
2. Can you explain to us what separate entities are
involved in the preovision of inmate telethne‘service to the
Department Cf Corrections?
A, Yes. The Department Of Corrections’ inmate telephone
system .5 an RP Award to Verizon Pennsylvariia, Iucorporated,
through which I'm employed. The award of ths contract
requires certain equipment that Verizon does not ascertain.
Verizon Pennsylvania would be the Iocal intra-LATA provider
and franchisge facility.

We would need to subcontract out of franchise’to our
affiliate Yerizon Select Services, incérporatcd,athcrwzse
known as V8S8I. There’s also a subeontractor, T-Netix, though
you’ve heard also as Securus referred to teday. That
provider provides the actual telephone system and the
software that monitors and records. Therse’s also Shawn Tech
as we have heard from today. They are the physical site
administrators at the facilit.es throughout the state.

. Thank you., Mr. Felgley, one of Mr. Feigiey's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPBNY  (717y TE1-7150
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complaints is about the taped overlays that are repeated
throughout the calls that originate from the correctional
facilit.es. Can you explain what these messages are and why
they’re played?

A, Certainly. The messages that are a requirerent of

the Department Of Correcticns for public safety reasons is

actially a requirement by the law to have these recordings.
There is actually an initial message that runs approximately
1¢ seconds that basically explains the ualler’is ualling from
a correctional facility, is from the correcticnal
institution, subiject to monitor and recofding, that custom-
calling fratures would not be allowed, and also provide the
cost of the call and respective fees at Verizon. That is not
Charqeﬁ te the billed party nor the inmate if he selects to
make it a prepaid call.

There is a subsequent message that is reguired by
law. Ycu have heard it referred to today, as well. It
approximately takes four o five seconds and it saysﬁ Thisg
call is from a correcticnal irstitution and is subject to

menitoring and recording. That duration is, again, four to

tive seconds. That usually plays between random two to three

minutes, and fifth and sixth minutes thereafter in a call,

0. Tnank you. Is the call actually connected? When I

say connected, are the call or whoever is paying for the

call, are they being charged during tnese messages?

LOMMONWEALTH REPORTING UOMPANY (7173 70i~7150
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Lo Not fer the initial message. But, yes, during the
subbisequent.
2. Who decides what’s in rhe message and how frequently

those messages are vlayed throughout the call?

A. The Department Uf Corrections.
. One of the other things that the Feigleys have

complained about is the inmate telephone system disconnects
certaein of their calls. Can you explain ¢ me why the inmate
telephone system is cesigned to detect certain types of calls
and explain that for us & little bit?
A. Sure. Again, 1L is a xequirement ¢f the Department
Uf Corrections to have thls menitoring/recording equipment on
*he site,  Part of that is security to disconrect certain
celephones or what appéaré to be certain types of calls such
as call forwarding or three-way calling.

{Budia/video temporarily disconnected)

MR. STEWARTS Can ycu see me, Denise? There
you are.
G. You were saying, Denise? You were talking about the
functionrs of the inmate telephone system, thét it was
designed to detect three-way calling and call forwarding?
A, Sare.  And again, it’s for safety reasons as a
requirenent of the DOC for the protection of not only victims
and jurcrs, but‘also future illegal activity, 5o thé Securus

system, T-Retix, 1s the ownez of that scfiware and program;

COMMCHWERLTH REPURTIRG ©OMPANY (317 TRL-715D
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and they are the experts of that system.

It’s my understanding that thcré may be opportunities
that actually calls may be call forwarded and three-way calls
were derinitely cut off. There were other issues where
there’s loud ncises, similar situations that maykactua;ly
result in a cut-off as well. But the experts would be

Securus,

g. Where 1s the paysical equipnent that does this
located?
A. The inmate call control system is at the actual

facility. SCI Frackville would have that equipment outside.
It would be similar to a PBX. It’s at the mustamer's site of
a network interface device.

0. Gotcha. Ma’am, how long have you been doing your

present joh?

A, Approximately four years.

Q. ~ In your experienze, dces this system of technology
work pretuy well?

MR. FEISLEY: I object. Ke’s not suggesting
that this person is an expert of the 0peration of technical
equLpment ,

MR. STEWART: I asked her if, in her

~eXperience, it woerks well. I d:dn’t ask her for her

technical expert opinion. I asked her for ner experience.

MEK. PFREIGLEY: It's the same.

COMMONWEALTR REPCRTING COMEARY (7173 761-7150
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MR. STEWAKRT: Everything ycu said, Mr.

Pelgley, is your opinizn; and I didn’t cobiect to it because

1t was coming out of yosur mouth as your testimony.

| JUDGE COCHERES: Let me make this easy. Mr.
Feigliey, the objection is cverru.ed. The witness will be
permitted tc arnswer the question.
BY MR. STEWART:
Q. Again, in your view and having worked with this
system for four years, does 1t work pretty well?
. Yes. It does, in my opinion. |
Q.r Do you have zany reason to believe that the inmate
telephune system 1s sel up Lo purposely or habitually
digconnect calls simply to generate more revenue, as the
Feigleys seem to allege? .
A. "No. T would actually have the cpposite opinion of
that. As we havé heard, and it's my uncerstanding, that the
sensitivity of the T-Netix equiprment a: Frackville is below
average. The DOC is canc&rned with the cutoffs; andkwmth

allowing the system, at their discretion, to be at its

lowest, they are concerned. And they do not want extra

disconnects, as Mr. Feigley and Ms. Feigley would attest to
here, At this site with that lcwer thresncld, actually more
calls may be geing through; and they’re corncernad with the
cost te the end'userf So 1 would disagree with that.

a. One of the exhibits that the Feigleys have had

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7.%0
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admitted is a Department Of Corrections grievancé, and that I
believe has been marked as Feigley Exhibit 3A. |
A. Yes. I’'m aware of that. |
2. Is this the ordinary process by which inmates would
attempt to resolve issues with the telephone system?
A, it is one way, but there is ahather way. The actual
grievance that Mr. Feigley has proviced as an exhibit 1is a
formal :nternal Department Of Cozrections grievance procedure
as Policy Nc. DOTZ-Admin-804.

There is also the telephcne system discrepancy form
which 15 a DOC~8-C., That form is part of the automated
telephone system policy, DOC~Adminu813.‘ That discrepancy
form would ke at the disposal of 1nmates’t0 provide to their
Unit Manager who would then enter and turn 1t in to the Site
Administrator for evaluation.

Q. £o what you're telling me is at least one difference
between thesé forms 1s the fact that the grievance 1is
resolved by tne facility but the discrecpancy form makes its

way to the £ite Administrator?

A, Correct.
o) Thark yoa.
(Pause)
2. Mr. Feigley had made complairts about mbney not belnq

properly put in his prepaid account. Do you recall that

testimony?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMEAMY - (717} 761-715%0
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A. Yes, I do.
e Havé you reviewed the records of his prepaid account?
A Yes, 1 did. Being a Prepaid Accourt Manager, I

actually pullecd his entire account as of yesterday by 5:00.
Q. Can you find any occurrence of where there was a
delay in applyiﬁg tunds 1nto his prepaid account?

A, There was one. At one time -- this is dated

September 30, 2002 -~ Mr. Feigley did a sales transaction

‘thraugh the Commigsary for $50.00. The 9/30 sales commissary

transaction was not deposited inte the prepaid account until
October 7R, 2003. The Commissary confirmed that that was
their ussue as to why it tock more than the 24-hour business

time that it typically takes.

2. How did you find out? Dod yvou talk to the Commissary
folks?
A, Yes. We had discussions, and they did confirm that

was thelr issue.
Q. Do you oxndinarily have communications with people at
“he Commissary over issues like this?
A, If needed, yes.

MR. CTEWART: Your Honor, I don’t have aay
further direct questions for this witness.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Fairall, do you have any
guestions?

MR. FAIRALL: Just a coup.e, if I can, Ms.

COMMONWERLTH REEORTING COMPANY 17171 761-7250
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Breszlin,
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. FAILRALL:
3. My name is Bi1ll Fairall. I represent'the Department
Ut Correcticns in this.

In your position as Product Line Manager, would yecu
be familiar with the equipment and the'operatian of the
equipment at SCI Frackville?

A, I have an overall genérality. The experts would be
the system cwiers and designers, which woald be T-Netix.
MR. FAIRALL: Thank you. That’s all I have.
JUJGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigiey,'da you have
Jquestions?
MR. FEIGLEY: I do have a couple.
CROSS5 EXAMINATION

BY MR. FEIGLEY:

3. Who 1s Lisa?
A, I have no idea, sir.
3. You listed a number of atiases that various parts c¢f

your contractors or subcontractors ge by. Do I have these
straight? T-Netix is now using the name -- what is this,
Securus?

A, As you've heard from other witnesses as well, Mr.

Feigley, T-Netix is now known as Securus, S-e-c-u-r-u-s.

x>

Okay. Buat it’s one and the same gcomgany, just a
, sany, j

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPEMY {717) 761-715¢



(3 B

&

T A

10

103

different name fnr them; is that right?

AL Correct, yes.

Q. Ckay. And this shawn Tech, that’s alsc part of T-
Netix?

AL Ne, sir. They are a private company.

2 Is 1t part of Verizon?

a. No, sir. They are a subcontractor of Verizon.
Q. Gkay, thank yocu. Now you say that these

interruptions on the Lelephone take, I think you said four or

tive seccnds. You've timed them personally?

Al Yes, I have, sir.

Q. I see. You said that you belie?eu thL the system
works pretty well. I take it that’s based upon some
statistical knowledge that you have. How mény complaints to
the cperation of this system have you réceived, let’'s say
during the last year?

A. That answer should be answered by the owner and
pperator of tha systcm,’which wou ld bé T-Netix. I would nct
be'prepared to guestimate on that, sir.

. Well then what did you hase your answer oﬁ, that you
said it worked pretty well? - |

A, I have no reason Lo pbelisve that it 15 not working.
I have not been made aware of any complaints, sir.

Q. You have one right in front of you,~dcn;t you?

A, T do not, sir.

COMMONAEALTH REPORTINC COMPANY {717} 761~71%0
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R You dor’t have my Complaint right in front of yoﬁ?

B, I have your testimony here, sir. What is your
guestion?

9. I wénted to know what your opinion was based on. You

said you have the opinion the system works pretty well.

A, That 1s my opinion.
2. Cn what 1s that based?
A, That 1= based on my four years’ experience working

with the conpary and its producst.

o PR But you don’t have a count of like how many phone

)

calls have beern disconnected, how many complaints there have
seen? This is just an opinion?

A. 1 do net have those records that you're referring to,

Z1r,
o, You also testified that the threshold, I take 1t, of

sensltivily for disconnection of phone calls here at SCI

Frazkville was low. How do you know that?

A. I'm told that, sir.
0. S5 this 1s fearsay?  You have nce personal knowledyge

2f this?y

A, The sensitivity of rhe system 18 at the discretion of
the Department Of Correctionsg’ If they chcose to raise or
loewer, it would pbe a request made to T-Netix.

o, CAll right. &e yoa have no perscnal knowledge of

where the threshold is:

COMMURWEBRLTH REPURTING COMPANY {71 71F Tel-7150
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A. I have been given information that compares SCI
- Frackville with the other State Department Of Corrections
fauilities’that ir. fact your faciiLty'where~you are located
i lmwerkﬁhan average.
Q. But that’s not from your personal kniowledge. This is
nearsay you got from someone eise?
A, That s 1nfmrmation that was communicated to me, sir.
0. You mentioned a form; DC-8-C related to telephone
discrepenvies. 1f I were to file such a form, would it
exhaust my adninostrative remedies?

MR. STEWART: Ouject, Your,H¢n0r~ The witness
- I mean Mr. Fe.gley i1s asking the witness for a legal |
conclusron. She is not an attorney. She has not represented
hergelf as such, and he’s asking for a legal’opinion_ 1
okject ¢n that basis.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley?

MR. FEIGLEY: Then T move to strike all the
testimoeny that was related to form DC-6-C.

MR. STEWART: On what basis? I’m a little bit
confused.

EIGLEY: It’s irrelevant.

it

R.

}t}

MR. STEWART: I didn‘t say it’s irrelevant.
The witness didn’t claim any basis as a lawyer for anything.
Ehe didn’t make a statement to exhaust legal remedies in her

testimony. You asxed her if that exhausts legal remedies for

COMMONWEALTH REPURTING CUMPANY (717 761-7150
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purposes aof lecal proceeding. That's a completely different
matter *han what she testified to which ls simply that the
forms exist and what they are used for.

MR. FEIGLEY: T believe we sheuld be
addressing the Jucge.

Judge Cocheres, 1’ve made my objection and
I"ve made ny moticn.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right, sir. Your motion
is densed.

And to the extent that the gquestion would
garner from the witness that the forms exist and are
autherized by your department, I tnink that’s 3hst about
common  knowledge, particularly arocung tab;es like the one
you're gitting and the one I'm sitting at right now. So I’'m
just going to overrule that ubjaaLisn, as well.

MR. FEISLEY: I have nothing further from this
witness, 3cur Honer.

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. Mr. Stewart, any
red:rect?

MR. STEWART: I don't.

bm YOu, Mr.’Kazee?

MR. KAZEE: No, Your Honcr. Thank you.

JUECGE CZOCHERES: All righr. There being no
further questions for this witness, the witness is excused.

(Wicness excused)
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JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have anpther witness
for me, Mr. SBtewart?

MR. STEWART: I do, Your Henor. Verizon
Select Services calls John Ries.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ri.es, would y;ﬁ raise
your right hand, sir?
Wwhereupon,

JOHN RIES

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

JULGE COCHERES: Counsclor?

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY ME. MR. STEWEET: |
0. Good afterncon, Mr; Rzes. By whom are you employed
and in what capacity? Maybe I ocught Lo ask you to étate'your
name and spell your last name, flrst.

A, My name is John Ries, spelled R~I-e-s.

Do And what 1is your business address, sir?
A. I work for Verizen Select Services. My business

addregs is 66465 North MacArrhur, Maiﬁr:hur spelled M-a-~c-A-r~
t-h-u-r, Boulevarc, lrving, Tezas, 75039.

D Have ycu reviewed the complaints irn the above-
captioned natter? |

A. Yes, I have.

Py Mr. Ries, the complaint contains allegations that the

calls are not properly timed. Do you have a response to that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~(717; 7€1-7150
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allegation?
1 I have reviewed a samplekof reccerds made by Mr.,
Feigley and have matched the time on the records from the
billing system t© the time on the switch records; and have
~onsluded that those calls are timed accuiat&ly, and the
valled parties are only charged fcrktne ameunt of time from
the call acceptance through the terminatiorn of the call. I
am not aware of any cituation in which calls are billed

incorrectly based on the amount of time the call was

connected,

0. When you say “switch records”, who owns the switch?

P The switch is owned by VSSI. Actually it’s owned b
Y :

16D who provides that service for VESI under contract.

Q. So it's a long-distance carrier that cwns the switch?
AL Correct.
Q. Okay. Ms. Feigley, I believe, testified that she had

calls blecked. Can you just generally describe for us under
what circumstances cal.s might be blocked?

A. There are multiple instances‘in which a call might be
blocked onto & person’s line. One is when the called party
has local telephone service from a carrier that has not
entered into & pilling arrangement with ?SSI. ~In this
‘instance, VSS5I has no means under which ta submit the
accepted call to the end-user’s select bill.

Blocks may also be implemented by the lack for

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY 717, 7E.L-7130
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fonpayment or disputes of accepted calls. yﬁpecifically, - f
the called party contacts VSSI and disputes charges on bills,
blocks are i1mpousec Lo prevent further'diSQ;tes, Also, the
customer may initiate & request for a black to be'plaaed on
the line or the prison faciiity may place limitations on
calls that are allowed‘ |
“ustoners who are blocked may establish a direct
billing account in order to receive calls from the facility.
0. Okay.
{hudio/videc cemporarily discsnnected}
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, can you hear us
again? |
kMR. FEIGLEY: & can hear you.
JIDGE COCHERES: Oxay. Mr. Stewart, have you
fin.shea your examination?
MK. STEWART: No, I have not.
Mr. Ries, are you stiil with us?
THE WITHESS: Yes, i am.
BY MR. STEWART:
Q. The Feigleys complained that <here’s a $3.99 charge
tust to pay the bill. Do you have a response for that
allegation?
A?; Yes. T-Netixr administers the direct billing accounts
fot VEEI for the Departmeﬁr Of Corrections. There is no

regquired $3.99 charge just to pay the bill. Rather, T-Netix

CUMMONWHALTH REPORTING CCMPANY . (717 761-7150
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has a program that allows customers to pay with a credit card
Qr pay their bill with & phone check and there is a $3.99 fee
charged for that service. This :s a voluntary‘prcqram for
the convenience of customers. There is not a charge if the

customer pays by trdalthﬁul means, send*nc a check. The

P

93099 fee is the fee that is inposed by the banking or the

credit union to T-Netix. .

Q. And, Mr. Ries, have you reviewed Mr. and Ms.
Feigley's cal;ing,Lechds,regarding disconnects and other
such thnings?

A. I’ve reviewed the call records’that were brought up
within this grievance, and my fivrdings of why those calls had
disconnected are consistent with what was recorded by‘Ms.

Ashelman that some of the calls were disconnected due to a
thkeeuway attempt, others to the hang-up of one of the

patties.

0. And I want to ask you some queatlcns about the

charges. Are the rates that vSSI charges as part «f the
imnate teliephone service found i1u a tariff somewhere?

A, Yes. The rates have been filed with the Pennsylvania
Puplic Utilities Commission.

G. San you tell ug what those rates are, sir, and where
they’re found?

A. For a collect call, for an intra-LATA call, there’s a

$2.50 *urcharge and a 30, “7 permitted rate. A 15-riaute call
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will be charged 36.5%. A prepaid call in that manner has a
$2.25 surcharge and a $0.22 rate permitted whereby a 15-
minute call would be $5.55. On the collect call, going to
the end-users applicable taxes would also apply. On the
prepaid calls set up by the T~Netix system, a Federal Excise
Tax is also calculated and deﬁucted from the account. ’
o. Then how do those rates4compare with other rates that
are charged by VSSI?
A, The VSSi rates havgybeen in effect since short of
2003 and are filed with the VSSI Tariff PA PUC No. 36. In
comparison to rates that are charged to interstate calls that
VES8I carries wr the network, caells going sutside the State of
?ennsylvanlé, the surcharge is $3.50 and $0.55 per minute., A
1%~minute call would be charged $£11.75.
9.  And does VSSI carry intra-LATA or interstate calls

for other telephores:

A, Yes. The intra-LATA surcharge for public telephones

is $3.99 and $0.5% per minute. A 15-minu<e call would be
charged $12.86.

0. S0 how do the rates charged to inmate calls in
Pennsylvan.a and to their families comparc to the rates that

Vs8I charges for other pay phoenes?
. g Yy p

%

A. The rates charged to the innmate families are less

' than those that are charged to the public, I711 also add

that the rates charged for collect is whether itfs a direct
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bill or whether it was hilled by V88T thruugh a Local
Exchange Carrier. The collect charge of $6.55 would still
apply in both cases.

If the customers did elect to receive calls via a

direct account, again that acceount is set up and managed by

‘T-Netix cn behalf of VSSI; and blocking would occur on that

account if the customer is late with payment. But the block
wauld be removed onceypaymmnt 1s recaived.

Furthermore, 1f Verizon or T-Netix sees that a crédit
ieeds Lo be placed onto a customer’s éccaunt, a credit will
be issued. In fact, on February 6, 2004 T-Netix issued a
courtesy credit of $2.%0 to the Feigley account.

MK. STEWART: I have nothing more for this
witness, Your Eonor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ries, dic you hear Ms.
Fergley's tes:imony?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.

JUDGE COCHERES: Did you hear her tell me that
she is & Verizen customer?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.

JUDGE COCHEERES: To the best cf your
knowledge, 1s there any reason why a Verizon customer
wouldn’t expect Verizon Pennsylvania to collect credit‘card
- let me start again -~ collect ca;lkcharges on behalf of

Verizon Se_.ect Services, Ing.?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPBHY (717} 7€1-7150
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THE WITHNESS: The fact that the customer is a
Verizon customer dees not preciude that the Verizon LEC may
have imposed'biouks eito the line for ncnpayment, missed
vayments, whatever. The T-Netix difac: b1l1l account for this
Tustomer to éet up -~ one second -- in July of 2003, which
W&s prior to the time that VSS1 took cver the arrangement of
providing service to the Department Gf Corrections.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would I be correct, from many
other hearings that I’'ve heard and testimony that you heard
garlier this week, that T-Retix went out of the’buslness of
carrying calls for the Fenrsylvania DOC in August of 20037

THE WITHESS: Correct, and that’s when VSSI
entered into the arrangément‘k | | |

JUDGE COCHEPES: But you 7ust told me at the
béggnning of your test:imony that one reason a call block |
could be placed is :f the LEC notifies VSS1 that it will rot
bii. ftor zhe VSSI calls; :isn‘t that true?

THE WITNESS: That is a pessibility, yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: And based on your knowliedge
of the Felgley account, has Verizon Pernsylvania ever
notified Verizon Select Services, Inc, that it would not bill
for co.lect calls to Ms. Feigley’s account?

THE WITNESS: When Verizon Select Services
entered into the arrangement in August of 2003, the direct

Bill aceounts that were set up prior remained in effect and
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we utilized T-Netix to set up that account. Because the
Feigley account was set up priocr to VSS P Qe have not had a -
have not been required to have take any action to review
whether or not a block was placed on the line by Verizon, the
LEC.  Because zgain, the direct bill acwaﬁht was set up prior
te VSST.

JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Fairall, do you have any
questions for the witness?

MR. PAIRALL: No, sir.

7]

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, do you have

MR. FEIGLEY: I've got a couple;
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. FEIGLEY:
0. Wnat is a “switech”?
A. A switch is basically a computer at the central
vilfice that processes telecommunication calls.
Q. You work for Verizon; is that correct?
A, I work for Verizon Seiect Services, which is an
affiliate of Vezizén.
G. Does my wife have three-way call? Does she subscribe
te that service?
A. Because I work four Verizon Select Services, which is
an affiliate, I do rot have access to any of rhose types of

records,

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7173 T61-7150
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0. Youkjust testified that you had examined this
information and that you agreed that tLhe disconnection of
these phene calls was because someone had used three-way
salling., My wife has test.fied she doesn’t subscribe to
that. How could you have looked intc it?
A I examined the records from T—Netix'mf the calls that
were placed from the system and were diﬁénnnécfgd to see what
‘the termination code was for the disconnect; and in those

tases, the termination code showed a three-way zall attempt.

Q. CUkay. So this is hearsay that you got frov T-Netix?
A. This ts information that I rececivec from T-Netix

baged on information they pulled from their system.
9. But the company you work for has Mrs. Feigley’s
records. . You know she doesn’t nave three-way calling.

MR. STEWART: 1’11 object, Your Hunor, The
witness has already sald that he does not work for Verizon
Pennsylvania which has the records. He works for an
affiliate. And he 1s prohibited, as Your Honor knows, (rom
nav.ong those records. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, do you have a
regponss? |

MH. FEIGLEY: No.

JUDGE CQCHERES: Then the cbjection --

MR. FEIGLEY: I withdraw the guaestion.

- JULGE COCHERES: Fine, preoceed.

COMMONREARLTE REPCETING COMFARY ~1217: J61-7150
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BY MR. FEIGLEY:

Q. What is a “LEC”?
A. A LEC is a Loca. Exchange Carrier.
0. Local Exchange Carrier, ['m sorry, I don't undersrand

that. What does that mean?
A. It reans the carrier that preovices local exchange
service within a communitly or entity, city. Verizon is a

local exchange provider.

Q. T-Netix is not a lécal exchange provider?

A That 1s correct. |

0. - 30 1'm still in the dark. Why is T-Netix billing the
call?

Al T-Netix is net billing the call, per se. The

nermsl. .. if the call is carried by the VSSI network, T-Netix

weuld provide the call record to VSST and VSEI would send

tha= bill te the local exchange carrier to be put onte a

custemer’s bill. However, if the account is set up via a

direct billing account, VS5I utilizes‘T~Netix to administer
the direct billing function. In those cases the call recbrds
would go from the T-Netix switch to the T-Netix billing
system, and would be placed on ths direct billing invoice to
the subscriber. |

. You te$t1f1ed Lhat my wife does not have to pay a
£3.99 fee just to pay her phone bill if she pays it by some

particular means; is that correct?
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A. If the bill payment is rendered via a check, a

perscnal check, there is no 53.9% fee transaction charge

MR, FEIGLEY: I have nothing further for this
witness,
JUDGE COCEERES: Any redirect, Mr. Stewart?
MR. STEWART: Just one for élarity, sir.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
8Y MR. STEWART:
Qc Mr. kies, when you say “by perscnal check”, does that
also include Money Orders?
A. Correct. If a Money Order was paid, again the $3.99
weuld not apply. The $3.9Y% applies based con ﬁsing the credit
or banking’s union to process tne check electronically.
‘ MR. STEWART: That’s all I have, Your Honcr.
JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, do you have
anything more? '
MR. FEIGLEY: No. I'm going to recall Ms.
Feigley to testify to rebut that.
JUDGE COCHBRES: I understand.
All right, Mr. Ries, you’rc excused.
| (Witness excused}'
| JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, béfarevyou
recall your wife to the stand, I need to talk to you about

something you said during your testimeny. I made a note of
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it ang then forgot to ask you aboutkit~ So you remain undgr
Gath.

Whereupun,
GECRGE FEIGLEY
having been previcusly sworn, testified further as follews:
EXAMINATION
JUDGE COCHERES: At one point yoil told ne

that you wanted ro incorporate, I believe was your word, DOC

-~ Admin B18. Did I get that right?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's cgrreﬁt.‘

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. What is that
document and how do you intend to get it into the record of
this CdSe?

THE WITNESS: fes, tnat’s correct.

JUDGE COCHERES: What is that document and
how do you intend to get it into the record of this casge?

THE WITNESS: It is the Department OF

Corrections Administrative Directive governing the operation

of a telephone system and regulating what I may or may not
do. Since it 1s a public document, I did not believe that it
had to be submitted as an exhib:t. I will, however, hake
copies and submit it as an exhibit if you would like that.
JULGE COCHEPFES: Just a moment, sir.
(Pause)

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feiglev, I took & break
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because 1 wanted to read the Cemmissiou Regulation about
publ.ic decaments. Arid while vou're correct that it iz not
abso.utely necessary to make it an exhibit, you didn’t quite
give me enougi information about where to find it; and 1
think really the easiest thing to do would be for you to send
as all a coupy. I tnink you’re right., I think it is a publié
document, and I think that I can take notice of it and
iﬁﬁﬁrpérate 1t in the record. But .t chié be faster and
sasier, for ybur benefit, if you just give me a copy.

And il you give me a copy, you've got to give
a copy to Mr. Stewart and, believe’;t or not, to Mr. Fairall,
besanss yon’re not allowed t> send anything to me that you
don’t send to him. And you propably ought to send two copies
TC the court reporter. And I'm going to saddle your wife
witn responsibility of doing that.

We disconnected again_

{Audic/videc temperarily disconnected)

JUDGE COCHERES: Are we back to Fraakvilie?

THE WITNESS: Yes. With your indulgence,
Judge, I can’t make copies of this until Z’am'permitted o
the library; and I won't be permit:ed‘to go to the library
ahd maxe these coples until next Wednesday. I belicve thesc
are off of the DOC website, ¢ wy wile might be able to
print it oft from the DOC website.

JUDGE COCHERES: She’s smiling. I already

COMMOUWEALTH REPOPTING OOMPANY 07170 41 71%3
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s&1d that I was going to make her responsible for doing it.
That was the part you lost. So she’ll take care of it.

THE WITNESE: The poor dear is reSponsible for
gvaerything. |

| JUDGE COCHERES: But she’ 11 také care of it
for you. All right.
{(Witness excusead)

JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Stewart, do you have
anything more for me?

MR. STEWART: As’far as w:tﬁesses,kno, your
Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Mr. Feigley, you said

you wanted to recall your wife to the stanc. I will permit

that.

Ms. Feigley, you continue to be under ocath in
this proceeding,
Whereupon,

SANDRA FEIGLEY (recalled)

having been previously sworn, testified further as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, you can start
now.
CIRECT EXAMINATIGN
BY MR. FEIGLEY:

0. You heard Mr. Ries say that you could get away

without paying the $3.99 if you sent these folks a Money
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Crder or a check. Is any of that trrue?
A. When I sent Money Order and check, I was charged the
fee. That was sume time ago. I1've beer paying with a credit
zard which 1S.sub§eﬁt to the fee. To the best of my
kriowledge, T paid tnat fee when I sent payments in, in those
forms,
0. You actually tried to pay with a Money Order and they
actaéliy still charged you the $3.997
A. I believe that 1s the case.

MKR. FEIGLEY: That’s all I have,

JUDGE COCHERES: Any questions for the
witnegs’

MR. STEWART: Yesg, Your Hornor.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MR. STEWART:

Q. M

i

Feigley, do you have any bills that show this
phantom $3.99 fee? |
A, No, not with me. It was some tine ago. That's why I
said, to the best of my knowledge 1t i1s true. I cannot prove
1L Lo you at this moment.
MR. STEWART: Nathing further, your Honor.
JULGE COCHERES: Is there anything more for
this witness? |
| MR. FEIGLEY: th from me.

JUDGE COCHERES: The witness is excused.
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{W.tness excused)

JUDCE COCHERES: ARlL1 righc,k Does anyoune have
any additional evidence for me to take?

iNe’resp@nsa;

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Are there any other
administrative ilems that I need to ceal with béiore Wwe go on
to discussing how we’'re going to close this case?

{(No response)

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Mx. Feigley, you are
getting to be a Veteran in front of me about these cases, and
I wlllktry to be brief about what happens rext since you’ ve
already been through it a couple mf‘times.

| We have to dsal with the issue of briefinq.
I don't believe that I need a brief in this matter. Mr.
Yeigley, is there sqmekreagon, 45 the Complainant, thatvyou
want to do one?

MR. FEIGLEY: In the last time I was irn front’
of yeu when the Defendant cr Respondent was T-Netix, I asked
te brief the matter so that I could make a point of each of
the issues. You said that I wasn’t allowed to or words to
that effect. So I didn’t. And then, in your Opinicn that
you 1ssued 18 m@nths after the fac:, --18 months after the
fact, = you made note of the tact trhat I hadn’t briefea it.

I would like to brief this. I would like to

summarize the issues and the relief desired. Even if it is
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not necessary for you, it might be necessary or might be
useful to the Commission.
| Dch’t scowl. That's nct nice.

<cUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Feigley, I think you may
have miﬁrepfasentéd gne or two things that happened in
another proceeding. Bul I assure you that 1,wiii give you
every opportunity to file a brief in this case. How long do
you think 1t will take you to prepare one?

MR. FEIGLEY: Weil I would like to have 20
days, at least.

JUDGE CQCHRRES: All right, vou may_have 20
days. ’ | | _
| MK. FEIGLEY: Thank you, Judge. I therefore
will forego a closing statement as I did not make an opening
statement. -

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now briefing
occur in front of this Ccmmissicnlin twe formats. One format
is for you, the Coaplainant, to write a brief, submit it; and
far the Respondents to file a brief as well, after they
receive yours. That is the format used by most courts. It
18 the format that I expect T will use in this case because T
think the issues ha#c been fairly well fzaméd already.

For your intormation, sxr; there 1is another
format that we use as‘well; and thatr is what's called

gimultaneous briefing. Simultareous briefing occurs when

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPBANY. (717) 761- /150
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both sides'submit tne first round <f briefs on the same day,
and then they are given an cpportunlty to file reply briefs
to the érguments they nave received in the mail. I donft see
any need to use that format. TIt's used most often in large

rate cases or investigations. That’s nct the nature of what

- Wwe are going througn now.

.o you have any question about that, sir?
MR. FEIGLEY: No. I expected that 1 would
file a brief and they would file a reply brief.
| JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Havidg given you 20
days to file a brief -- wait‘a,m;nute, 1 do have a calendar.
Just a nminute.
{Pause)
 JUDGE COCHERES: I see that May 26% is a
Thursday, and I don’t normally count the first day, today, as
the first day . 50 that wauid extend your briefing time until
May 27", and that’s when T wenld expest yvou to put it in the
mail.
MKR. FEIGLEY: Very well. MNay 1 ask about the
exhibits? Lo you want them mailed ahead of time or should I
file them with the briefs? |
JUDGE COCHERES: No. The’exnibits -=- first of
all, Exhibits 1 <hrough 3 are aiready here. You don’t have
to file those at all. You sent them to me and all the

parties correctly before this hearing started. The only

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-7154
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things that we are conserned Abnut now are Exhibit 4 and the
copy ¢f the Admin 818 document. Those are due next
Wednesday, and your wife i1s nodding her head alrcady that she
will take care of it.

What I need to do now is to set the
appropriate time for the Respondents to reply. That would be
ar. a&ditional 20 days. Since the 27 is a Friday and we give
yeu three days to get it ir the mail, sc if you mailed it on
Friday they're not gcing to receive it on Saturday
necessarily. They'll receive it approximately three days

later. Thelr time will start a little differentiy than May
2 *l 71: »

As it is, the Friday we’re talking about is
Memorial Day holiday, so we really do have a small problem

there. 1'm going to assume that your brief will arrive in

their offices at approximately June 2™. BAnd take 20 days

from there and that would taxe us through June 23%.  June

23" is also a Thursday, and it can be tha: day as far as I'm

concerned.

MR. FEIGLEY: Number of copies, Your Honor?

JIDGE COCHERES: Yes. 1 can give you that

cinformation. It’s ip our Rules. Mr. Feigley, you will be

responsible for supplying an original and nine copies of the
brief to the Commission, vne copy te me, one copy to Mr.

Fairall and one copy to Mr. Stewart. So that would be 12

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY  :717: 761~71%0




pd

Lo RN € )

10

¥ Fomde
LW

126
copies totally, I believe. The original and nine to the
Commission, the 1'% one to we, 11°° one +o Mr. Fairall and
the 12*" cne to Mr. Stewart. | |

MR. FEIGLEY: I don’t have to file -- T don’t

nave. Lo serve this Mr. Kazee?

JUDGE COCHERES: fo. Mr. Kazee is a

representative of Verizon Select Services. His Harrisburg

attorney is Mr, Stewart. ’

ME. FEIGLEY: Very well,

JUDGE CQCEERES: Are there any other items
that I need to deal with? Any other questicons?

(No response)

JULGE COCHERES: Then I thank you all...

MR, KAZEE: Judge?

JUDGE COCHERES3: Yes?

MR. KAZEE: Judge, I'm sorxry, I didn’t
ﬁnderstand, Is the June 23" day the date for mailing it or
the date for delivery at the Commission?

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, it should be delivered
te me on the 23", To the best of my knewledge, you cannot

overnight mail to Mr. Feigley. So you can put it in the

‘mail. There's no response required beyond that time. And

he’ll get it when his mail delivers it to him. I understand
that there can be delays with inmate mail, and since there is

no respense required he will get it in due time.

COMMCNWERLTH KEPCORTING COUMPANY {717} 7E1-7150
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I urge you to put his prisoner number on the
caption and on any envelope you send te him. The Department
Of Corrections does not always dellver mail that dses'not

nave the correct prisoner riumbsr on it, ana we at the

Commizsion have received our mail back because of that.

MR. KAZEE: Okay, thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: Of course Ms. Feigley should
get a copy, as well. They are at two differeét addresses.

Is there anything else I need to deal with?

{(No response)

JUDGE COCHERES: In that case, I appreciate
yoeur extreme patience for the technology problems we’ve had
teday. I wish I codld say it would‘have been different or

that I have some control over it. 1 don’t. Thank you for

being so patient. I appreciate your ccoperation. You've all

done a pretty good jceb of framing the issues for me,
Thank you, we’re adiourned.
{(Whercupon, at 1:30 p.m., the hearing was

adiourned.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717; 761-715C
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'l’; ’ ' CERTIFICATE

Z , I hereby certify, as the stenographic

3 reporter, that,the foregoing proceedings were taken

4 : sten&graphically by me, and thereafter reduced to

5 typewriting by me or under my directicn; and that this

6 transcript iIs a true and accurate record to the best of my
7 ability.

g COMMONWEALTH REPGR‘FING COMPANY, INC .

i0

11
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Verizon Select Services, Inc.
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Respondents
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Certificate of Service '
I certify that I am this day serving true copies of the herewith

exhibits by first class mail postage prepaid upon the following
- persons:

Todd S. Stewart, Esq.

: William E. Fairall, Jr., Esq.
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Before the Pennsylvania
Public Utility Commission

Sandra and George Felgley
Complainants

*e o8N

v
Verizon Select Services, Inc.
and Department of Corrections
by Robért Shannon
Respondents

Number C-20043621

o

T Y Y

; Complainaﬁts' Exhibits
For Hearing
To the Administrative Law Judge:

Herewith please find exhibits to which the Complainants will
refer in this matter, to wit: | |

1. Felgleys' Exhibit #1, Sandra Feigley's telephone bill
dated 31 July 2004, |

2. Feigleys' Exhibit #2, Sahdra Feigley's telephone bill
dated 31 August 2004,

3. Feigleys' Exhibit #3a, b and ¢, George Feigley‘s
"'instiﬁutiohai grievance relating to disconnected phdne calis dated
1 Aﬁguét 2004 along with replies by prison functionary and R&berﬁ
Shannon,

4. Electronic exhibits which are included by reference,

but cannot be submitted except in printout which would adulterate

the exhibits,




5 ° @
Page 2

'“Hake~Vefizon,Refund for Disconnected Calls®
www.prisoners.com/lisa.html

"Me Against the Fracks"
www.prisoners.ccm/fracks;html

5. Puﬁlic Document: Department of Corrections Administrative
Directive 818 relating to censorship of telephone calls with

prisoners.

Respectgﬁily Submitted:
George Fetglay QZ

2”476) :

Date: 22 March 2005
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Part 1 , OMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA -~ | FOROFFICIAL USE ONLY

) : DEPARTMENY OF CORRECTIONS C;L lj‘i f ‘
« P.O. BOX 598
CAMP HILL, PA 17004-0598 GRIEVANCE NUMBER

OFFICIAL INMATE GR!EVANCE ; o o TIT Spawen 8; 5
YO FACILITY GRIEVANCE COORDINATOR FACILITY =" "1 DATE:

) o ‘ _ ‘ STI-Fracky liﬁ' 11 Rucust 20%¢

FROM: (INMATE NAME & NUMBER) 104 8atE100"] sé%%gggaq gqmg /
! George Pelcley, XK 2760 AT 2
- WORK ASSIGNMENT: 0 oo ﬁnsme AssréN‘MEN):/ /aé 1021

INSTRUCTIONS | | /
© 1 Refer to the DC-ADM 804 for procedures on the inmate gnevance system.”’
2. State your grievance in Block A in a brief and understandable manner.

3 List in Block B any actions you may have taken 1o resolve this maﬁer Be sure to mciude the ldenmy of staff
~members you have contacted.

4

A Provide 2 brief, clear statement of your grievance. Add;txonal paoer may be used, maximum two pages .
nuring a teleghone conversation with my wife at 717-236- 5045 shortly

after § PM 11 August 2004, we were THICE disconnected. ch time cost
an additional ra-cannectien fes. Sinmtlsr aivronneutions Hav ocourred
O NUmMErous Veanescays. There wWas no WEgitlmate Justification for

ihe disconnections -~ any of then ., My wiie doesn’t subscrime bto or

use call waiting or v“fvufxiﬁﬁ. Jhe zystem is tunfanentslly flawed,

Ft 15 a2 defective profuct/serves srometed oy fraud, It zopears that
the disconnections are the result of some homan zzency Githin the -rlse:
¢r an effort to narass zud couse sussnce,

flave my wife's zccount cresited with the amounts of the variouns discon-
pestions Zooonnetis.  She Ls sealing & copy 0F ner paone Diil,  Tahke

q

steps to limit eand/or eliminate the costly Sisconnections.

RECEVED  onument
JUN 01 2005 | F@LDER

PA PUBLIC UTIITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU

1 B: Llst actmns taken and staff you nave contacted before submnttmg this grievance:
P :xevc s to Lhe i i
s result of t.’“i:, Izt

oo -
RS s em & respondent and w

5 - e ..’_‘A.u
kS i

s

BRTR pIuT
11 f¢ so again.

e

W‘?ogyar”éﬂr—le\klénce Fas been recewed and will be prdcéssed ‘ir; accordance with DC-ADM 804.

PlabS K4

T T | B 15
Sugnature of Facihty Grievance Coordinator Date

(- ;uowa/

WHITE - Facility Gnevance Coorcinator Copy CANARY File Copy PINK - Action Beiurn Copy GOLOENROD - Inmate Copy
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PART 1l

Attachment B

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIOND ¢
P.O. BOX 598

CAMP HILL, PA. 17011

OFFICIAL INMATE GRIEVANCE

" INITIAL REVIEW RESPONSE ' GRIEVANGE NO. 92761
TO:(NAME & DC NO.) | INSTITUTION; QUARTERS: | GRIEVANCE
: | DATE:

FEIGLEY, George | |
(AK-2760 | SCI-FRACKVILLE | cc21 811/04

The following is a summary of my findings regarding your grievance:

‘The phone service provider/coordinator was contacted and a check of the calls you
indicated was conducted. ,

The calls for 14 July and 28 July were shown to be afttempted 3-way calls. Custom calling
features are not authorized and, when detected by the computer, will be disconnected.

The call for 11 August was shown that a button was pushed. This action, when detected
by the computer, will disconnect the call as an attempted custom calling feature.

The call for 14 August was shown to be an attempted 3-way call.

The calls you indicated were all checked by the phone service providet/coordinator and

the calls were disconnected for the reasons St% | i
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’ ~ COMMONWE’AL“ OF PENNSYLVANIA
Department of Corrections
State Correctional Institution at Frackville

Z; / O Superintendent's Office

September 2, 2004
SUBJECT: Response to Official Inmate Grievance #92761

TO: George Feigley, AK-2760/CC-21
FROM: R %hannon" ek
Superintendent

In preparing a response to this appeal, | have reviewed your initial grievance, the
grievance response, and this appeal. The following comments are provided:

Response provided to your Grievance by Lt. Schauer reflects his investigation
that the phone system disconnected when a prohibited custom-calling feature
was attempted. There is evidence to support those findings.

Grievance appeal is therefore denied.
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